

Above every knower is a (higher) Knower

SULLAMUSSALAM SCIENCE COLLEGE AREEKODE

Aided by the Government of Kerala Affiliated to the University of Calicut Accredited with A Grade by the NAAC Approved by the University Grants Commission

Handbook of Academic Schedule 2024-25

Areekode, Ugrapuram P.O., Malappuram, Kerala, 673639 www.sscollege.ac.in | E-mail: mail@sscollege.ac.in College Office: 0483 - 2850700, +91 9895811093

'The Opening'

In the name of God, The Most Gracious, The Most Merciful. Praise be to God, the Cherisher and Sustainer of the World; The Most Gracious, The Most Merciful. Master of the Day of Judgement You alone do we worship, And unto You alone we turn for aid. Guide us to the straight way-The way of those on whom You have bestowed Your Grace, Not of those who have been condemned (by You), Nor of those who went astray.

The Holy Quran 1:1-7

.

PERSONAL DETAILS				
	gnature of the Tutor			
Name:	igned on the photograph)			
Programme:				
Subject:				
Semester: Roll N	No:			
Blood Group:				
Name of Parent/Guardian:				
Home Address:				
Pin:				
Phone:				
E-mail:				

CONTENTS

Vision and Mission	06
College at A Glance	07
The Management	09
The Facullty	10
Adminstrative Staff	16
Programmes Offered -FYUGP	18
Minor Groups Offered	20
Minor Courses Offered	22
Multi-Disciplinary Courses (MDC) Offered	24
FYUGP Programme Details	27
Programme Offered Under Choice Based Credit Semester System (CBCSS)	34
Doctoral Research Programmes (Ph.D)	35
UG Programmes (CBCSS) Details	36
Open Course Details	46
Audit Courses for UG Programmes	46
PG Programme Details	47
Academic Calendar 2024-2025	53
College Library	66

Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)69
Scholarships for UG/PG Programmes71
Campus Discipline74
Infrastructure79
Fees and Finance81
Student Support Services
SS Institutes
Clubs & Forums
Coordinators of Academic and Other Committees90
Tutorial Scheme
Telephone Numbers
Record of Participation in Co-Curricular Activities95
Leave Record
Academic Schedule (UG) 2024-25100
Academic Schedule(PG) 2024-25101
Academic Record102
Time Table

VISION AND MISSION

OUR VISION

Educating the mind for the pursuit of truth.

OUR MISSION

To uplift the status of the rural and the socially marginalized through education and to help students embark on a journey of intellectual transformation with a global vision.

CORE VALUES

Academic Excellence and integrity

- Outstanding Teaching and Service
- Scholarly Research and Professional Leadership
- Integration of Teaching, Research, and Service
- Individual and Collective Excellence
- Diversity, Equity and Social Justice
- Education of individuals across the Life Span
- Collegiality and Collaboration

COLLEGE AT A GLANCE

Sullamussalam Science College is a first grade aided college affiliated to the University of Calicut, approved by the University Grants Commission and accredited by the NAAC. A Kilometer away from Areekode on the Vazhakkad Road, the college campus is located on the picturesque hills of Perumparamba on the bank of the Chaliyar.

Understanding the fact that the Gross Enrollment Rate (GER) in higher education is very low in the district, we provide a serene atmosphere in the campus congenial for the academic growth and facilitate healthy practices beneficial for the all round development of the students.

The College had a modest beginning in 1995 with 72 students in three courses - BSc. Computer Science, BSc. Mathematics and BA English Literature. In 1999 the government sanctioned to the College BSc Physics course. The College rose to new heights when it was sanctioned a post graduate course in Computer Science in 2000. In 2003, the college started the M.A Course in English, and in 2004 MSc. Physics and MSc Mathematics, all in the unaided sector. And by starting the BCom course with Computer Application in 2006 in self financing sector, a new branch was added besides arts and science. In 2013 B.A Economics, M.Com and BA Islamic Finance were started, of which the latter is funded by UGC. In 2014, UGC granted two vocational courses - BVoc in Broadcast Journalism and BVoc in Software Technology. As part of introducing new innovative- inter disciplinary programmes, the Government of Kerala sanctioned a dual core programme - BA Communication & Media - History in the 2021-22 academic year.

The College is run by Muslim Educational Association, an educational organisation formed in 1994. Jamiyyathul Mujahideen, Areekode, an organisation formed in 1944 is the parent body of MEA.

The college was founded with the objective of imparting quality education to backward minority communities in rural areas of Malabar in general and of Malappuram District in particular. The Organisation has always cherished value - based education. Thanks to the Almighty, it has so far triumphed in its objectives, despite various constraints. Now on a stable footing, the college is venturing into new avenues of higher education.

The college is proud of its PTA: it has been active and helpful in the development of the college. The PTA takes pains in providing basic facility to students. The College takes special interest in realizing the values on which it was set up: it never forgets its social commitment; it takes up many charity activities in and around. The college has launched 'A House A Year Scheme' for the poor in the neighbourhood. Construction of six houses under this scheme was completed and keys of the same were handed over to the poor families in the neighbourhood.

The college was accredited by NAAC at the B+ level in 2005. In 2014, the college was re-accredited at the A level by NAAC peer team. In 2020, the college was again re-accredited at the A level by NAAC team. The College is proud of the qualities that give it an edge over other institutions of the same nature.

SUCCESSION LIST OF CHAIRMEN

- 1. K.P Mohammed Moulavi Bin Ahammed 1994 1996
- 2. P.V Hassan Sahib 1996 2016
- 3. Mohammed Harif PV 2016 onwards

SUCCESSION LIST OF MANAGERS

- 1. N.V Ibrahim Sahib 1994 1999
- 2. N.V Abdurahman 1999 onwards

SUCCESSION LIST OF PRINCIPALS

- 1. Dr. P.P Abdul Haque 1995-2005
- 2. Dr. K. Muhammed Basheer 2005-2013
- 3. Dr. Muhamed Ilyas 2013- onwards

8

THE MANAGEMENT

Chairman :	Mr. P.V Mohammed Harif	- 9442539389
Manager :	Prof. N.V Abdurahman	- 0483 - 2850105
Members :	Mr. N.V Zakariyya	- 0483 2851844
:	Dr. P.P Abdul Haque	- 9447926608
:	Mr. K. Abdussalam	- 9947809097
:	Dr. M.T Abdussathar	- 9447627086
:	Mr. V. Hamza	- 0483 2851800
:	Mr. M.C Muhammed	- 0483 2756373
:	Dr. Shoukathali	- 9446737285
:	Mr. V. Abdulla Kutty	- 0483 2850083
:	Mr. N. Abdulla	- 0483 2852088
:	Mr. C.K Abdussalam	- 0483 2850590
:	Mr. Abdul Kareem Kanchirala	- 9447122798
:	Mr. C. Suhood	- 9495624974
:	Mr. M.P Abdussalam	- 9447353382
:	Mr. N.V Fazlulla	- 9349753977
:	Dr. Ali Ajman	-0097167423618
:	Mr. K.T Abdul Kader Engineer	- 9447158900
:	Dr. A.M Ubaidullah	- 9995336533
:	Mr. A. Abdussalam	- 9446573178
:	Dr. P. Muhamed Ilyas, Principal	- 9946228676

: (Ex. Off. Member)

THE FACULLTY

PRINCIPAL

Dr. P. Muhamed Ilyas, MCA., M.Phil, Ph.D +91 483 2850700 9946228676 principal@sscollege.ac.in

VICE PRINCIPAL

Dr. P. Musthafa Farook, M.A., Ph.D 9495075654 musthafafarook@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH

Jouhar K, M.A (HoD)

9846756354 jouharcalicut@sscollege.ac.in

Sumayya P, M.A, M.Phil

9847319196

sumayyap@sscollege.ac.in

Yahya N.V, M.A, B.Ed.

9895020910 yahyakmr@sscollege.ac.in

Asfar Sadath K, M.A, B.Ed. (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9895922512 ashfar.clt@sscollege.ac.in

Noushadali. K., M.A, B.Ed (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9633027149

noushadirivetty@sscollege.ac.in

Ginshad Kappil, M.A, B.Ed (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9946605667 kappilginshad@sscollege.ac.in

Nasnin K.P, M.A, B.Ed (Asst. Professor on Contract) 7594020668 nazninkp@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Yoonus K, MA, MPhil, B.Ed, PhD (Asst. Professor on Contract) 8589992918 yoonusk@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMICS

Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer T P., MPhil, MA, Ph.D (HoD) 9495564776 jamsheer32@sscollege.ac.in

Basheer K T, MPhil,MA, M.Ed 9744886090 basheerkt98@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Sajith C, MPhil, PhD (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9895255830 sajithc@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER SCIENCE

Dr. Shameem K. M.C.A , M.Phil, Ph.D (HoD) 9446791440 shameemk@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. K.P. Mohamed Basheer, M.C.A, M.Phil, P.G.D.H.R.M, P.G.D.B.A, Ph.D 9633913396 mbasheerkp@sscollege.ac.in

Swapna Mol George, MSc

9847021170 Swapna@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Muneer V.K, M.C.A, PhD 9744794110 vkmuneer@sscollege.ac.in Rababa Kareem Kollathodi, M.Sc 9400554199 rababakareem@sscollege.ac.in Ayyoob M.P, M.C.A 9895329107 mpayyoobmp@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Rizwana K.T, M.C.A, PhD 9946490920 ktrizwana@sscollege.ac.in

Insaf P, M.C.A, (Asst. Professor on Contract) 8281172366 Insaf@sscollege.ac.in Jashira P. Msc (Assistant professor on contract) 9539811143 Jashirap@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS

Dr. Fazeela K, M.Sc., B.Ed, Ph.D (HoD) 8606765830 farookfazeela@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Sajith G, M.Sc., Ph.D (Adjunct Professor) 9447512488 sajseem@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Sameeha Rehmani, M.Sc., Ph.D 9446161226 sameeha@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Muhammed Saeed K, M.Sc., Ph.D (Asst. Professor on Contract) 8281929946 saeedkchelari@gmail.com Jamsheer. P, M.Sc(Asst. Professor on Contract) 9656461951 jamshi5437@gmail.com Khansa T.P. M.Sc(Asst. Professor on Contract) khansaazgar68@gmail.com 6282957345 Amal Saeed. T

Email ID: amalsaeedt@gmail.com 9526461819

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICS

C.A Safeeque, M.Sc (HoD)

9847619616 casafeeque@sscollege.ac.in

Najiya K.M, M.Sc

9605208690 najiyakm1@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Mohemmed Shanid N.A, M.Sc, Ph.D 9446972155 namshanid@sscollege.ac.in

Abdul Rahoof K.A, M.Sc

9895870223 rahoofpkl@sscollege.ac.in **Dr. Sharafali A,** M.Sc, Ph.D

(Asst. Professor on Contract) M.Sc Coordinator 9037587844 sharaf.saj@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Mohammed Rasi U.P, M.Sc, Ph.D (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9159700013 rasimr@sscollege.ac.in

Sabeel P.K, M.Sc (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9539801638 sabeelpk@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Ahammed Fayas T., M.Com (HoD) 9744530668 fayas00@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Shabna Mol T.P., M.Com, B.Ed, Ph.D 9495336507 shabnatpk@sscollege.ac.in Dr. Usman A.K, M.Com, Ph.D 9567963550 Usman2011ak@sscollege.ac.in

Muhammed Shaheen A.P, M.Com, B.Ed - B.Com Coordinator (Asst. Professor on Contract) 8907639010 shaheen@sscollege.ac.in

Dr. Suhail. P, M.Com, MBA (Asst. Professor on Contract) 7598453908 Suhailp@sscollege.ac.in

Sahira. P., M.Com, B.Ed (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9847338314 sahirapkn@sscollege.ac.in

Jumaila M.P, M.Com. (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9645361718 jmailamadappalli@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

Dr. P. Musthafa Farook M.A., Ph.D (HoD) 9495075654 musthafafarookp@sscollege.ac.in

Abdul Raoof K.P., M.A, B.Ed, (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9567151514 abdulraoof@sscollege.ac.in

Rishad A.P, M.A (Asst. Professor on Contract) 8086919034 rishadap@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF JOURNALISM

Riyas KP, MCJ (HoD) (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9048321644 riyaskpa@sscollege.ac.in

Munawar Ali U.K, MAJMC (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9961314321 munawar@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF ARABIC

Dr. Jabir A.M. M.A., Ph.D., (HOD) 9496842489, 04931247489 jabiramani@sscollege.ac.in

Abdussalam Shakir N.V., M.A., (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9447405900 Salamnvm@gmail.com

DEPARTMENT OF MALAYALAM

Prof.(Dr.) Haskerali EC, M.A., M.Phil., Ph.D, PDF 9895092330 drhaskerali@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF HINDI

Dr. K.A Shamla, M.A, MPhil, Ph.D. 9526098861 dr.shamlaka@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF STATISTICS

Shijith K.P, M.Sc (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9544750703 shijithkpvvm@sscollege.ac.in

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Amir Suhail K.V, MPEd (Asst. Professor on Contract) 9539724932 amirsuahil@sscollege.ac.in

ADMINSTRATIVE STAFF

Office

SLNo	SLNo Name Desigination Phone						
1	Dr.Muhamed Ilyas. P	Principal	9946228676				
2	Ahamed Muneeb Kollathodi	Jr.Superintendent	9745454662				
3	Abdussalam.M	Head Accountant	9447675744				
4	Juraina.IK	Senior Clerk	9037422914				
5	Muhammed Shihab.K	LD Clerk	8943898687				
6	Mohammed Basil.N	LD Clerk	9446212869				
7	Shadil.K	LD Clerk	9895496356				
8	Mohammed						
	Rahmathullla Nechiyan	LD Store Keeper	8547871064				
9	Manna.A.W	LD Computer Assistant	9497475310				
10	Ameer Ajwad N.V	Technical Assistant	9387292943				
11	Ismayil Hathim.V.P	Lab Assistant (Physics)	9746078354				
12	Janees.P.K	Office Attendent	8075027291				
13	Mohammed Nishan.M.P	Office Attendant	9995734320				
14	Sainul Abid.V	Lab Assistant (CS)	9048453038				
		(on Contract)					
15	Jameela CK	Office Attendent	9526650985				
		(On Contract)					
Libr	ary Staff						
1	Abdul Kader KM	Librarian (UGC)	9895185814				
2	Rizvan K	Library Assistant	9895123887				
3	Safna KT	Asistant (On Contract)	8139083379				
4	Deepa MP	Asistant (On Contract)	9846890200				
-							

Security Staff

1	MPCheemu	Security	9769430436
2	Ajeesh PP	Security	8593951590

16 SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25



PROGRAMMES OFFERED

UNDER GRADUATE PROGRAMME Four Year UG Programmes (FYUGP) (2024 – 2025 Onwards)

From the academic year 2024-2025 onwards, Sullamusslam Science College Areekode, offers 7 Undergraduate Programmes under CUFYUGP.

FYUG PROGRAMMES IN MAJOR DISCIPLINES

- 1. BA English Language and Literature Honours
- 2. BA Economics Honours
- 3. BA Communication & Media and History (Double Major with Honours either in Journalism or History)
- 4. B.Sc Computer Science Honours with Research (specialisation: Al & ML)
- 5. B.Sc Physics Honours
- 6. B.Sc Mathematics Honours
- 7. B.Com Finance Honours (Self-Financing)

Students who have joined for any programme under FYUGP have the option to choose the following pathways for their degree and Honours programme.

		Major	Minor/ Other Disci- plines	Foun- dation Courses AEC:4				
	Academic Pathway			MDC:3 SEC:3 VAC:3 Each Course has 3 Credits	Intership	Total Credits	Example	
1	Single Major (A)	68 (17 Course)	24 (6 Courses)	39 (13 Courses)	2	133	Major: English + Six Courses in different disciplines in different combina- tions	
2	Major (A) with Multiple Disciplines (B, C)	68 (17 Courses)	12 +12 (3 +3= 6 Courses)	39 (13 Courses)	2	133	Major: English + British History and Political Science	

		Major	Minor/ Other Disci- plines	Foun- dation Courses AEC:4 MDC:3			
	Academic Pathway	Each Course has 4 Credits		SEC:3 Intership VAC:3 Each Course has 3 Credits		Total Credits	Example
3	Major (A) with Minor (B)	68 (17 Courses)	24 (6 Courses)	39 (13 Courses)	2	133	Major: English Minor: Political Science
4	Major (A) with Vocational Minor (B)	68 (17 Courses)	24 (6 Course)	39 (13 Course)	2	133	Major: English Minor: English for Professional Success
			-	12+18+9	2		
5.	Double Major (A, B)	4: 48 (12 Courses) B: 44 (11 Courses)	The 24 credits in the Minor stream are distributed between the two Majors 2. MDC, 2 SEC, 2 VAC and the Internship should be the Major A. Total credits in Major A should be 48 + 68 (50% of 133) 1. MDC, 1 SEC and 1 VAC should be in Major B. Total credits in Major B should be 44 +9= 53 (40% of 133)			133	English and History double major

Students are required to choose 6/8 minor courses for the completion of UG Programme. Students in Single Major Pathway can choose course/courses from any of the minor groups offered by a discipline other than their major discipline. Students in 2-4 pathways should select their minor courses only from the prescribed minor groups given below.

	BASKET 1							
SI No	Minor Group	Sem	Course Code	Course Name	Credit			
		1	ENG1MN102	The Language of Digital Space: English and New Media	4			
1	1 English at Workspace	2	ENG2MN102	Professional Presentation Skills in English	4			
	3	ENG3MN202	Writing for the Screen: Theory and praxis	4				
		1	HIS1MN105	History of Modern World– 1	4			
2	History of Modern World	2	HIS2MN105	History of Modern World – 2	4			
	3	HIS3MN205	History of Modern World – 3	4				
3 History of Modern India	1	HIS1MN115	Modern Indian History: 1757-Early Twentieth Century	4				
		2	HIS2MN115	Modern Indian History: Gandhian Phase of Indian National Movement.	4			
		3	HIS3MN215	Modern Indian History Post-Independence Era	4			
	Computing	1	CSC1MN104	Computer Essentials with Word Processing & Presentation	4			
4	Skills and Programming	2	CSC2MN104	Web Design Trends and Tech- niques	4			
	Fundamentals	3	CSC- 3MN204	Programming fundamentals using C	4			
		1	MAT1MN104	Mathematical Logic, Set Theory and Combinatorics	4			
5	Discrete Mathematics	2	MAT2MN104	Graph theory and Automata	4			
		3	MAT3MN204	Boolean Algebra and System of Equation	4			
	Descriptive	1	STA1MN101	Descriptive statistics for Data Science	4			
6	and Inferential Statistics	2	STA2MN101	Probability Theory I	4			
		3	STA3MN201	Statistical Inference Using R	4			

Minor Groups

7 Fundamentals of Chemistry and Phyto chemistry		1	CHE1MN103	Basic Inorganic and Green Chemistry	4
	2	CHE2MN103	Physical Properties of Solutions, Gases and Colloids	4	
	Phyto chemistry	3	CHE3MN203	Organic and Phytochemistry	4

Minor Groups

BASKET 2

SI No	Minor Group	Sem	Course Code	Course Name	Credit
	Elementary	1	EDM1MN104	Elementary Tools for Economic Data Analysis 1	4
1	Tools for Economic	2	EDM2MN104	Elementary Tools for Economic Data Analysis II	4
Dat	Data Analysis	3	EDM3MN204	Elementary Tools for Economic Data Analysis III	4
		1	HIS1MN104	History of Britain: Prehistoric to the Late Middle Ages	4
History of 2 Britain	2	HIS2MN104	History of Britain: Tudor to Global Empire	4	
		3	HIS3MN204	History of Britain: From World wars to Present	4
		1	CSC1MN102	Python Programming	4
3	Data Science and Al	2	CSC2MN102	Introduction to Data Science	4
		3	CSC3MN 202	Introduction to AI and Machine Learning	4
		1	MAT1MN101	Calculus	4
4	Mathematical Methods for	2	MAT2MN101	Differential Equations and Matrix Theory	4
	Science	3	MAT3MN201	Multi Variable Calculus	4
		1	STA1MN103	Introductory Statistics with R	4
5	Statistical Methodologies in Data Science	2	STA2MN103	Regression and Probability Theory	4
		3	STA3MN203	Random Variables and CART	4

Minor Courses Offered

Minor Courses Offered by Aided Departments MINOR COURSES FOR FIRST SEMESTER

MINOR-1, BASKET1

SI. NO	Minor Offering Department	Course Code	Course Title	Credits
1	English	ENG1MN 102	The Language of Digital Space: English and New Media	4
2	History	HIS1MN105	History of Modern World 1	4
3	History	HIS1MN115	Modern Indian History: 1757- Early Twentieth Century	4
4	Computer Science	CSC1MN104	Computer Essentials with Word Processing & Presentation	4
5	Mathematics	MAT1MN104	Mathematical Logic, Set Theory and Combinatorics	4
6	Statistics	STA1MN101	Descriptive statistics for Data Science	4
7	Chemistry	CHE1MN103	Basic Inorganic and Green Chemistry	4

Table 1 MINOR- 2, BASKET 2

SI.NO	Minor Offering Department	Course Code	Course Title	Credits
1	Economics	ECO1MN106	Elementary Tools for Economic Data Analysis-1	4
2	History	HIS1MN104	History of Britain: Prehistoric to the Late Middle Ages	4
3	Computer Science	CSC1MN102	Python Programming	4
4	Mathematics	MAT1MN101	Calculus	4
5	Statistics	STA1MN103	Introductory Statistics with R	4

Table 2

Minor Courses Offered by Commerce Department (Self Financing)

Semester	Course Details	Course Code	Course Title	Credits
	Minor 1	COM1MN101	Fundamentals of Entrepreneurship	4
1	Minor 2	COM1MN102	Entrepreneurial Marketing	4
2	Minor3	COM2MN101	Accounting and Finance for Entrepreneurs	4
2	Minor 4	COM2MN102	Leadership and Team Building (Minor)	4

MINOR COURSES FOR SECOND SEMESTER MINOR- 3, BASKET 1

SINO	Minor Offering Department	Course code	Course Title	Credits
1	English	ENG2MN 102	Professional Presenta- tion Skills in English	4
2		HIS2MN105	History of Modern World 2	4
3	History	HIS2MN115	Modern Indian History: Gandhian Phase of Indian National Movement.	4
4	Computer Science	CSC2MN104	Web Design Trends and Techniques	4
5	Mathematics	MAT2MN104	Graph theory and Automata	4
6	Statistics	STA2MN101	Probability Theory I	4
7	Chemistry	CHE2MN103	Physical Properties of Solutions Gases and Colloids	4

Table 4

MINOR-4, BASKET 2

SI.NO	Minor Offering Department	Course Code	Course Title	Credits
1	Economics	ECO2MN104	Elementary Tools for Economic Data Analysis-II	4
2	History	HIS2MN104	History of Britain: Tudor to Global Empire	4
3	Computer Science	CSC2MN102	Introduction to Data Science	4
4	Mathematics	MAT2MN101	Differential Equations and Matrix Theory	4
5	Statistics	STA2MN103	Regression and Probability Theory	4

In addition to major and minor courses there are General Foundation Courses. They are Ability Enhancement Courses (AEC), Multi-Disciplinary Courses (MDC), Skill Enhancement Courses (SEC) and Value added courses (VAC). It is mandatory for all students who enroll in CUFYUGP to acquire 39 credits from 13 general foundation courses, with 3 credits for each course. Out of the four Ability Enhancement Courses (AEC), AEC1 in semester I and AEC3 in semester II are offered by English department.

Multi-disciplinary Courses (MDC) are designed to enable the students to broaden their intellectual experience by understanding the conceptual foundations of Science, Social sciences, Commerce, Language, Humanities, and Liberal Arts. All the UG students are required to undergo two introductory-level MDC (MDC1 in semester 1 and MDC 2 in semester II) in any of the disciplines other than their chosen Major discipline.

SI. NO	MDC Offering Department	Course Code	Course Title	Credit
1	English	ENG1FM105	Introducing Print and Digital narratives	3
2	Economics	ECO1FM105	Security Trading Practices	3
3	Computer Science	CSC1FM105	Data Analysis and Visualisation Through Spread sheets	3
4	History	HIS1FM105-1	Historical Tourism	3
5	Mathematics	MAT1FM105(2)	Mathematics for Competitive Examinations - Part I	3
6	Physics	PHY1FM 105	Physics in Daily Life	3
7	Arabic	ARA1FM105-1	Arabic for Beginners	3
8	Malayalam	MAL1FM105	സർഗാത്മകതയും സാഹിത്യവും	3
9	Hindi	HIN1FM105-(2)	Language and Media	3
10	Physical Education	PEN1FM105(2)	Lifestyle Diseases and Physical Activity	3
11	Commerce	COM1FM105	Stock Market Fundamentals	3

Multi-Disciplinary Courses Offered in Semester I (MDC-1)

SI. NO	MDC Offering Department	Course code	Course Title	Credit
1	English	ENG2FM106	Introducing Travel Narratives Journey Beyond Borders	3
2	Economics	ECO2FM106	Digital Economy	3
3	Journalism	JOU2FM106	Film Appreciation and Review	3
4	Computer Science	CSC2FM106	Digital Empowerment through Ethical Standards	3
5	Mathematics	MAT2FM106(2)	Mathematics for Competitive Examinations - Part II	3
6	Physics	PHY2FM 106	Astronomy and Star gazing	3
7	Arabic	ARA2FM106-1	Communicative Arabic	3
8	Malayalam	MAL2FM106	സിനിമയും സാഹിത്യവും	3
9	Hindi	HIN2FM106-1	Social Concerns in Hindi Poetry	3
10	Physical Education	PEN2FM 106(1)	Physical Fitness and Active Living	3
11	Commerce	COM2FM106	Financial Literacy	3

Table 7

AEC2 in semester I and AEC4 in semester II are offered by Additional Language disciplines. The college offers Arabic, Malayalam and Hindi as additional languages in aided stream; Arabic and Malayalam in self financing stream.

AEC 2	
-------	--

Sem	Department	Course Code	Name of the Course	Credits
		ARA1FA102 (1)	Basic Arabic Language Skills	3
	ENGLISH	MAL1FA102 (1)	മലയാള സാഹിത്യാനുശീലനം	3
1 ECONOMICS		HIN1FA102 (1)	Enhancement in Communi- cation and Creative Writing in Hindi Language - Part I	3
	PHYSICS MATHEMATICS CS	ARA1FA102 (2)	Modern Standard Arabic 1	3
		MAL1FA102 (2)	മലയാള സാഹിത്യാസ്വാദനം	3
		HIN1FA 102 (2)	Communication And Creative Writing in Hindi Language Part I	3
1	P.com	ARA1FA102 (3)	Essential Skills in Arabic	3
	B.com	MAL1FA102 (3)	മലയാള സാഹിത്യവിചാരം	3

Table 8

AEC 4

Sem	Department	Course Code	Name of the Course	Credits
		ARA2FA104 (1)	Arabic Language Skills	3
	ENGLISH	MAL2FA104 (1)	വിനിമയ മലയാളവും സർഗാത്മക രചനയും	3
	CMH ECONOMICS	HIN2FA104 (1)	Enhancement in Communication and Creative Writing in Hindi Language - Part II	3
2	PHYSICS MATHEMATICS COMPUTER SCIENCE	ARA2FA104 (2)	Modern Standard Arabic 2	3
		MAL2FA104 (2)	വിനിമയമലയാളവും ശാസ്ത്രരചനയും	3
		HIN2FA104 (2)	Communication And Creative Writing in Hindi Language Part II	3
	B.Com	ARA2FA104 (3)	Arabic for Commerce	3
		MAL2FA104 (3)	വിനിമയ മലയാളവും വാണിജ്യ രചനയും	3

FOUR YEAR UNDER GRADUATE PROGRAMME (FYUGP) (2024 – 2025 Onwards)

BA English

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits		
FIRST SEMESTER					
Core Course	ENG1CJ 101/ ENG1MN100	Introduction to the World of Literature	4		
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 1	4		
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 2	4		
AEC1 - English	ENGI- FA101(1A)	English Language Skills for Literatures	3		
AEC2–Additional language		See page 26, Table 8	3		
MDC 1		See page 24, Table 6	3		
		TOTAL	21		
	SEC	COND SEMESTER			
Core Course	ENG2CJ 101/ ENG2MN100	Reading Fiction	4		
Minor Course 3		See page 23, Table 4	4		
Minor Course 4		See page 23, Table 5	4		
AEC3 - English	ENG- 2FA103(1A)	Advanced English Language Skills for Literatures	3		
AEC4 – Additional language		See page 26, Table 9	3		
MDC 2		See page 25, Table 7	3		
		TOTAL	21		

BA Economics

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits			
	FIRST SEMESTER					
Core course	ECO1CJ101/ ECO1MN100	Principles of Economics	4			
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 1	4			
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 2	4			
AEC1 - English	ENGI- FA101(1B)	English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3			
AEC2–Additional language		See page 26, Table 8	3			
MDC 1		See page 24, Table 6	3			
	TOTAL		21			
	SEC	COND SEMESTER				
Core course	ECO2CJ102/ ECO2MN100	Budget Analysis	4			
Minor Course 3		See page 23, Table 4	4			
Minor Course 4		See page 23, Table 5	4			
AEC 3 - English	ENG- 2FA103(1B)	Advanced English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3			
AEC4–Additional language		See page 26, Table 9	3			
MDC 2		See page 25, Table 7	3			
	TOTAL		21			

BA Communication & Media-History (Dual Core)

CMH (History as B1 and Journalism as A2)

Course Details	Course Code	CourseTitle	Credit
	FIRS	TSEMESTER	
I(Core-H)	JOU1CJ101/ JOU1MN100	History of Keralam upto 12th CE	4
Core J	JOU1CJ1 01/ JOU1MN 100	Understanding Mass Media	4
Core-H	HIS1CJ102/ HIS2CJ102/ HIS4CJ204	History of World up to 5th CE	4
AEC 1- English	ENGIFA101(1B)	English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3
AEC2-Additional Language		See page 26, Table 8	3
MDC 1	HIS1FM105-1	Historical Tourism	3

CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25

Course Details	s Course Code Course Title		Credit
	SECOND SEMESTER		
(Core-H)	HIS2CJ101 / HIS2MN100	History of Keralam from13th CE to 18th CE	4
Core J	JOU2CJ101/JOU2MN100	Communication: Concepts and Processes	4
Core J	JOU1CJ 102 / JOU2CJ 102	Mass Communication Theories and Models -I	4
AEC 3- English	ENG2FA103(1B)	Advanced English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3
AEC4- Additional Language		See page 26, Table 9	3
MDC2	JOU2FM106	Film Appreciation and Review	3

CMH (Journalism as A1 and History as B2)

Course Details	Course Code	Course Title	Credit
FIRST SEMESTER			
l(Core-H)	HIS1CJ101 / HIS1MN100	History of Keralam upto 12th CE	4
Core J	JOU1CJ1 01/ JOU1MN 100	Understanding Mass Media	4
Core J	JOU1CJ 102/ JOU2CJ 102	Mass Communication Theories and Models -I	4
AEC1 - English	ENGIFA101(1B)	English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3
AEC2-Additional Language		See page 26, Table 8	3
MDC1	JOU1FM105	The Art of Photography	3
	SECON	D SEMESTER	
Core J	JOU2CJ1 01/ JOU2MN 100	Communication: Concepts and Processes	4
Core H	HIS2CJ101/ HIS2MN100	History of Keralam from 13th CE to 18th CE	4
Core H	HIS1CJ102/HIS- 2CJ102/HIS4CJ204	History of World up to 5th CE	3
AEC 3- English	ENG2FA103(1B)	Advanced English Language Skills for Humanities and Other BA Programmes	3
AEC4- Additional Language		See page 26, Table 9	3
MDC2	JOU2FM106	Film Appreciation and Review	3

29

BSc Computer Science

Course Details	Code Title of the Course		Credits	
	FIRST SEMESTER			
Core Course	CSC1CJ101/ CSC1MN100	Fundamentals of Computers & Computational Thinking	4	
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 1	4	
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 2		
AEC 1 - English	ENGIFA101(2) English Language Skills for Sciences		3	
AEC2–Additional language		See page 26, Table 8	3	
MDC 1		See page 24, Table 6		
	TOTAL		21	

BSc Computer Science

Course Details	Code	Code Title of the Course		
	SECOND SEMESTER			
Core course	CSC2CJ101/ CSC2MN100	Fundamentals of Programming (C Language)	4	
Minor Course 1		See page 23, Table 4	4	
Minor Course 2		See page 23, Table 5	4	
AEC 1 - English	ENG- 2FA103(2)	Advanced English Language Skills for Sciences	3	
AEC2–Additional language		See page 26, Table 9	3	
MDC 1		See page 25, Table 7	3	
	TOTAL		21	

BSc Mathematics

Course Details	Course Code	Course Title	Credits
FIRST SEMESTER			
Core Course	MAT1CJ101/ MAT1MN100	Differential Calculus	4
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 1	4
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 2	4
AEC1 - English	ENGIFA101(2)	English Language Skills for Sciences	3
AEC2 – Additional language		See page 26, Table 8	3
MDC -1		See page 24, Table 6	3
	TOTAL		21
SECOND SEMESTER			
Core Course	MAT2CJ101/ MAT2MN100	Integral Calculus	4
Minor Course 3		See page 23, Table 4	4
Minor Course 4		See page 23, Table 5	4
AEC3 - English	ENG2FA103(2)	Advanced English Language Skills for Sciences	3
AEC4 – Additional language		See page 26, Table 9	3
MDC -2		See page 25, Table 7	3
	TOTAL		21

BSc Physics

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	
	FIRS	ST SEMESTER	
Core Course	PHY1CJ101/ PHY1MN 100	Fundamentals of Physics	4
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 1	4
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 2	4
AEC 1 - English	ENGIFA101(2)	English Language Skills for Sciences	3
AEC2–Addition- al language		See page 26, Table 8	
MDC 1		See page 24, Table 6	
	TOTAL		21
SECOND SEMESTER			
Core course	PHY2CJ 101/ PHY2MN 100	Electronics – I	4
Minor Course 3		See page 23, Table 4	4
Minor Course 4		See page 23, Table 5	4
AEC 3 - English	ENG2FA103(2)	Advanced English Language Skills for Sciences	3
AEC4–Addition- al language	See nage 26 Table 9		3
MDC 2		See page 25, Table 7	3
TOTAL 21			

B. Com Finance

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
FIRST SEMESTER			
Core Course	COM1CJ101/ COM1MN100	Management Principles and Application	4
Minor Course 1		See page 22, Table 3	4
Minor Course 2		See page 22, Table 3	4
AEC 1 - English	ENGIFA101(2)	English Language Skills for Com- merce and Management	3
AEC2 –Addi- tional language		See page 26, Table 8	3
MDC 1	See page 24, Table 6		3
TOTAL		21	
SECOND SEMESTER			
Core course	COM2CJ101/ COM2MN100	Financial Accounting	4
Minor Course 3		See page 22, Table 3	4
Minor Course 4		See page 22, Table 3	4
AEC 3 - English	ENG2FA103(3)	Advanced English Language Skills for Commerce and Management	3
AEC4 – Additional language	itional See page 26, Table 9		3
MDC 2		See page 25, Table 7	3
	TOTAL		21

FYUGP Academic Coordinator

: Dr Shameem K

FYUGP College Level Academic committee:

- 1. Dr. P.Muhamed Ilyas (chairman)
- 2. Dr. Shameem K (Academic Coordinator)
- 3. Dr. P. Musthafa Farook
- 4. Dr.Fazeela K
- 5. Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer T P
- 6. C. A Shafeeque
- 7. Jouhar K
- 8. Ahammed Fayas T
- 9. Muhammed Shaheen A.P

PROGRAMMES OFFERED

UNDER GRADUATE PROGRAMMES

6 semesters - 3 years

UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDIT SEMESTER SYSTEM

BA PROGRAMMES

English

English Language and Literature Complementary: British History and World History

Economics

Complementary: Modern Indian History and Mathematical Tools for Economics Analysis

Communication & Media – History (Dual Core)

BSc PROGRAMMES

Computer Science

Complementary: Mathematics and Statistics

Physics

Complementary: Mathematics and Computer Science

Mathematics

Complementary: Statistics and Computer Science

BCom PROGRAMME (SF)

Commerce (Finance)

Complementary Courses

- Managerial Economics (Semester I)
- Marketing Management (Semester II)
- Human Resource Management (Semester III)
- Quantitative Techniques for Business (Semester IV)
- SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE
- 34 CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25

POST GRADUATE PROGRAMMES

4 semesters - 2 years

UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDIT SEMESTER SYSTEM

- 1. M.Sc Computer Science
- 2. M.Com (Finance)
- 3. M.Sc Physics (SF)
- 4. M.Sc Mathematics (SF)
- 5. M.A English (SF)

DOCTORAL RESEARCH PROGRAMMES (Ph.D)

RESEARCH NODAL OFFICER

Dr. KP Mohammed Basheer		9633913396
	RESEARCH	SUPERVISORS
СС	MPUTER SCIENCE	
1.	Dr. Muhammed Ilyas	9946228676
2.	Dr. KP Mohammed Basheer	9633913396
3.	Dr. Binu P. Chacko	9497316534
MA	ALAYALAM	
1.	Prof.(Dr.) Haskerali EC	9895092330
MA	ATHEMATICS	
1.	Dr. Sameeha Rehmani	9446161226
HIS	STORY	
1.	Dr. P. Musthafa Farook	9495075654



UG PROGRAMME DETAILS (CBCSS)

BA English

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
	ENG3A05	Readings on Indian Literatures	4
Common	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry	
course	MAL3A09	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi	
Coro courcos	ENG3B03	Appreciating Prose	4
Core courses	ENG3B04	English Grammar and Usage	4
Complementary	HIS4(3)C03	Social and Cultural History of Britain - II	4
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
	ENG4A06	Songs and Stories of the World	4
Common courses	ARB4A10	Arabic Literatures and Culture	
Common courses	MAL4A10	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം – IV	4
	HIN4A10(1)	Novel and Short Stories	
Core courses	ENG4B05	Appreciating Fiction	4
Core courses	ENG4B06	Literary Criticism	4
Complementary	HIS4(3)C02	Modern World History - II	4
		FIFTH SEMESTER	
	ENG5B07	Appreciating Drama and Theatre	4
	ENG5B08	Literary Theory	4
Core courses	ENG5B09	Language and Linguistics	4
	ENG5B10	Indian Writing in English	4
	ENG6B21/ ENG6B22	Project/Research Methodology	2
Open course		See Page Number 46	3

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		SIXTH SEMESTER	
	ENG6B11	Voices of Women	4
	ENG6B12	Classics of World Literature	4
	ENG6B13	Film Studies	4
Core courses	ENG6B14	New Literatures In English	4
	ENG6B15	Literature of the Marginalized	3
	"ENG6B21/ ENG6B22"	Project/Research Methodology	2

BA Economics

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
	ENG3A05	Readings on Indian Literatures	4
Common Courses	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry	
	MAL3A09	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi	
Core Courses	ECO3B03	Quantitative Methods for Eco- nomic Analysis - I	4
	ECO3B04	Microeconomics-II	4
Complementary	ECO3C04	Mathematical Tools for Economics - II	4
	F	OURTH SEMESTER	
	ENG4A06	Songs and Stories of the World	4
	ARB4A10	Arabic Literatures and Culture	
Common courses	MAL4A10	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം – IV	4
	HIN4A10(1)	Novel and Short Stories	
Core courses	ECO4 B05	Quantitative Methods for Economic Analysis - II	4
	ECO4 B06	Macroeconomics - II	4
Complementary	HIS4(3)C01	Modern Indian History - II	4

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIFTH SEMESTER	
	ECO5 B07	Fiscal Economics	4
Core courses	ECO5 B08	Indian Economic Development	4
Core courses	ECO5 B09	Economics of Capital Market	4
	ECO5 B10	Mathematical Economics	4
Open course		See Page Number 46	3
	:	SIXTH SEMESTER	
	ECO6 B11	Financial Economics	4
Core courses	ECO6 B12	International Economics	4
Core courses	ECO6 B13	Development of Economic Thought	4
	ECO6 B14	Economics of Growth and Development	4
Elective course	ECO6 B16	Basic Economics	3
Project	ECO6 B15	Project Work/Research Methodology	2

BA Communication & Media-History (Dual Core)

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
	ENG3A05	Readings on Indian Literatures	4
Common	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry	
courses	MAL3A09	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi	
	JCM3B03	Radio Journalism and Audio Media Production	4
Core courses	JCM3B04	Media Laws, Ethics and Issues	4
	HIS3B04	Indian History- 1	4
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
	ENG4A06	Songs and Stories of the World	4
Common	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry	
courses	MAL3A09	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi	
Core courses	JCM4B05	Television Journalism and Visual Media Production	4
	HIS4B06	Indian History- 2	4
	HIS4B20	Gender Studies	4

		FIFTH SEMESTER	
	JCM5B06	Online Journalism and Convergent Media Production	4
	JCM5B07	Advertising and Public Relations	4
Core	HIS5B08	Indian History- 3	4
	HIS5B09	Kerala History - 1	4
	JCM5B06/ HIS6B15	Project/Dissertation	
Open		See Page Number 46	3
		SIXTH SEMESTER	
	JCM6B08	Theories, Themes and Perspectives in Communication	4
	JCM6B09	Communication and Media Research	4
Core	HIS6B11	Indian History- 4	4
	HIS6B12	Kerala History - 2	4
	JCM5B06/ HIS6B15	Project/Dissertation	3

BSc Computer Science

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
	A11	Python Programming	4
Core Course	A12	Sensor and Transducers	4
	BCS3B04	Data Structures using C	3
	MTS3C03	Mathematics III	3
Complementary	STA3C03	Probability Distributions and Sampling Theory	3
		SEMESTER IV	
	A13	Data Communication and Optical Fibers	4
	A14	Microprocessors-Architecture and Programming	4
Core courses	BCS4B05	Database Management System and RDBMS	3
	BCS4B06	Lab II: Data Structures and RDBMS	4
Complementary	MTS4C04	Mathematics- IV	3
Complementary	STA4C04	Statistical Inference and Quality Control	3

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		SEMESTER V	
	BCS5B07	Computer Organization and Architecture	3
	BCS5B08	Java Programming	3
	BCS5B09	Web Programming Using PHP	3
Core courses	BCS5B10	Principles of Software Engineering	3
	BCS5D01	Introduction to Computers and Office Automation	3
		Industrial Visit	
		Project Work	
Open course		See Page Number 46	
		SEMESTER VI	
	BCS6B11	Android Programming	3
	BCS6B12	Operating Systems	3
	BCS6B13	Computer Networks	3
Core courses	BCS6B14	Lab III: Java and PHP Programming	4
	BCS6B15	Lab IV: Android and Linux shell Programming	4
	BCS6B16D	Technical Writing	3
	BCS6B17	Industrial visit & Project Work	3

BSc Mathematics

THIRD SEMESTER				
	ENG3A05	Readings on Indian Literatures	4	
Common C	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry		
ourses	MAL3A09(1)	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4	
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi		
Core Course	MTS3B03	Calculus of Single Variable - II	4	
Complementary	STA3C03	Probability Distributions and Sampling Theory	3	
	CSC3C03	Problem Solving Using C-Programming	2	

Course Details	Code	Name of the Paper	Credits
FOURTH SEMESTER			
	ENG4A06	Songs and Stories of the world	4
Common courses	ARB4A10	Arabic Literatures and Culture	
common courses	MAL4A10	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - IV	4
	HIN4A10(1)	Novel and Short Stories	
Core courses	MTS4B04	Linear Algebra	4
	STA4C04	Statistical Inference and Quality Control	3
Complementary	CSC4C04	Data Structures Using C (Theory)	2
	CSC4C05	Programming Lab: C and Data Structures (Practical)	4
	FIFT	'H SEMESTER	
	MTS5B05	Abstract Algebra	4
	MTS5B06	Basic Analysis	4
Core courses	MTS5B07	Numerical Analysis	3
	MTS5B08	Linear Programming	3
	MTS5B09	Introduction to Geometry and Theory of Equations	3
Open Course		See Page Number 46	
	SIXT	TH SEMESTER	÷
	MTS6B10	Real Analysis	5
	MTS6B11	Complex Analysis	5
Cara	MTS6B12	Calculus of Multi-variable	4
Core	MTS6B13	Differential Equation	4
	MTS6B14(E01)	Graph Theory	2
	MTS6P15(PR)	Project (Starts in the V Semester)	2

BSc Physics

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
	ENG3A05	Readings on Indian Literatures	4
Common	ARB3A09(1)	Reading Arabic Prose and Poetry	
Courses	MAL3A09	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN3A09(1)	Poetry in Hindi	
Core Course	PHY3 B03	Electrodynamics - I	3
	PHY4-B05	Practical - I	
Comple-	MTS3C03	Mathematics - III	3
mentary	CSC3C03	Problem Solving Using C-Programming	2
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
	ENG4A06	Songs and Stories of the world	4
Common	ARB4A10	Arabic Literatures and Culture	
courses	MAL4A10	മലയാള സാഹിത്യം - III	4
	HIN4A10(1)	Novel and Short Stories	
<i>c</i>	PHY4 B04	Electrodynamics - II	3
Core courses	PHY4-B05	Practical - I	5
	MTS4C04	Mathematics- IV	3
Complementary	CSC4C04	Data Structures Using C Programming (Theory)	2
	CSC4C05	Programming Lab: C and Data Structures (Practical)	2
		FIFTH SEMESTER	
	PHY5 B06	Computational Physics	3
Core courses	PHY5 B07	Quantum Mechanics	3
	PHY5 B08	Optics	3
	PHY5 B09	Electronics (Analog and Digital)	3
	PHY6 B15	Practical II	
	PHY6 B16	Practical III	
Open Course		See Page Number 46	

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		SIXTH SEMESTER	
	PHY6 B10	Thermodynamics	3
	PHY6 B11	Statistical Physics, Solid State Physics, Spectroscopy and Photonics	3
	PHY6 B12	Nuclear Physics and Particle Physics	3
	PHY6 B13	Relativistic Mechanics and Astrophysics	3
Core	PHY6 B14 (EL3)	Elective: Materials Science	3
	PHY6 B15	Practical - II	5
	PHY6 B16	Practical - III	5
	PHY6 B17	Project Tour Report	2 1

B. Com Finance

Course Details	Code	Title of the Course	Credits
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Common	BCM3A11	Basic Numerical Skills	4
Courses	BCM3A12	Professional Business Skills	4
6	BCM3B03	Business Regulation	4
Core Course	BCM3B04	Corporate Accounting	4
Complementary	BCM3C03	Human Resources Management	4
	F	OURTH SEMESTER	
Common courses	BCM4A13	Entrepreneurship Development	4
Common courses	BCM4A14	Banking And Insurance	4
Core courses	BCM4B05	Cost Accounting	4
	BCM4B06	Corporate Regulations	4
Complementary	BCM4C04	Quantitative Techniques For Business	4

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIFTH SEMESTER	
	BCM5B07	Accounting For Management	4
	BCM5B08	Business Research Methods	4
Core courses	BCM5B09	Income Tax Law and Accounts	4
	BCM5B10	Financial Markets and Services	4
	BCM5B11	Financial Management	4
Open course		See Page Number 46	
		SIXTH SEMESTER	
	BCM6B12	Income Tax and GST	4
	BCM6B13	Auditing and Corporate Governance	4
Core courses	BCM6B14	Fundamentals of Investments	4
	BCM6B15	Financial Derivatives	5
	BCM6B16	Project and Viva-Voce	2

OPEN COURSES OFFERED FOR UG PROGRAMMES

(V SEMESTER)

SI. No.	Course Code	Name of the Course	Name of the Department	Credits
1	BC5D01	Basic Accounting	Commerce	3
2	CS5D01	Introduction to Computers and Office Automation	Computer Science	3
3	ECO5D01	Economics in Everyday Life	Economics	3
4	MTS5D01	Applied Calculus	Mathematics	3
5	PHY5D01(2)	Amateur Astronomy and Astrophysics	Physics	3
6	ENG5D03	English for Competitive Examination	English	3
7	PEN5003	Physical Activity, Health and Wellness	Physical Education	3
8	JCM5D01	Media Literacy	BA Communication & Media-History	3

AUDIT COURSES FOR UG PROGRAMMES

SI. No.	Semester	Code	Name of the Course
1	Semester - I	E01	Environment Studies
2	Semester - II	E02	Disaster Management
3	Semester - III	E03	Human Right on Intellectual Property Rights
4	Semester - IV	E04	Gender Studies or Gerontology



PG PROGRAMME DETAILS

MSc Computer Science

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIRST SEMESTER	
Paper I	CSS1C01	Discrete Mathematical Structures	4
Paper II	CSS1C02	Advanced Data Structures	4
Paper III	CSS1C03	Theory of Computation	4
Paper IV	CSS1C04	The Art of Programming Methodology	4
Paper V	CSS1C05	Computer Organization & Architecture	4
	CSS1L01	Practical - I	2
Audit course	CSS1A01	Introduction to Research	4
		SECOND SEMESTER	
Paper VI	CSS2C06	Design and Analysis of Algorithm	4
Paper VII	CSS2C07	Operating System Concepts	4
Paper VIII	CSS2C08	Computer Networks	4
Paper IX	CSS2C09	Computational Intelligence	4
Paper X	CSS2C10	Principles of Software Engineering	4
	CSS2L02	Practical - II	2
Audit course	CSS2A02	Term Paper	4
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Paper XI	CSS3C11	Advanced Database Management System	4
Paper XII	CSS3C12	Object Oriented Programming Concepts	4
Paper XIII	CSS3C13	Principles of Compilers	4
Paper XIV	CSS3E01d	Bio-informatics	4
Paper XV	CSS3E02c	Cryptography and Network Security	4
	CSS3L03	Practical - III	2
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
Paper XVI	CSS4E03a	Data compression	3
Paper XVII	CSS4E04a	Digital Image Processing	3
	CSS4P01	Project Works	8

MCom (Finance)

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIRST SEMESTER	Ċ
Paper I	MCMIC01	Business Environment & Policy	4
Paper II	MCMIC02	Corporate governance & Business Ethics	4
Paper III	MCMIC03	Quantitative Technique for Business Decisions	4
Paper IV	MCMIC04	Management Theory and Organisational Behaviour	4
Paper V	MCMIC05	Advanced Management Accounting	4
Audit course	MCM1A04	NET Coaching	
		SECOND SEMESTER	
Paper VI	MCM2C06	Advanced Corporate Accounting	4
Paper VII	MCM2C07	Advanced strategic Management	4
Paper VIII	MCM2C08	Strategic Cost Accounting	4
Paper IX	MCM2C09	International Business	4
Paper X	MCM2C10	Management science	4
Audit course	MCM2A07	Innovation/Entrepreneurship/Idea Pitching	
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Paper XI	MCM3C11	Financial Management	4
Paper XII	MCM3C12	Income Tax Law, Practice and Tax Planning - I	4
Paper XIII	MCM3C13	Research Methodology	4
Paper XIV	MCM3EF01	Investment Management	4
Paper XV	MCM3EF02	Financial Market &Institutions	4
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
Paper XVI	MCM4C14	Financial Derivatives and Risk Management	4
Paper XVII	MCM4C15	Income tax Law, Practice and Tax planning - II	4
Paper XVIII	MCM4EF03	International Finance	4
Paper XIX	MCM4EF04	Advanced Strategic Financial Management	4
	MCM4PV01	Project work &Comprehensive Viva-voce	4

MSc Physics

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIRST SEMESTER	
Paper I	PHY1C01	Classical Mechanics	4
Paper II	PHY1C02	Mathematical Physics - I	4
Paper III	PHY1C03	Electrodynamics and Plasma Physics	4
Paper IV	PHY1C04	Electronics	4
	PHY1L01	General Physics Practical - I	
	PHY1L02	Electronics Practical - I	
Audit Course	PHY1A01	Ability Enhancement Course	4
		SECOND SEMESTER	
Paper V	PHY2C05	Quantum Mechanics - I	4
Paper VI	PHY2C06	Mathematical Physics - II	4
Paper VII	PHY2C07	Statistical Mechanics	4
Paper VIII	PHY2C08	Computational Physics	4
	PHY2L03	General Physics Practical - II	3
	PHY2L04	Electronics Practical - II	3
Audit Course	PHY2A02	Professional Competency Course	4
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Paper IX	PHY3C09	Quantum Mechanics - II	4
Paper X	PHY3C10	Nuclear and Particle Physics	4
Paper XI	PHY3C11	Solid State Physics	4
Paper XII	PHY3E03	Radiation Physics	4
	PHY3L05	Modern Physics Practical - I	
		Project Work	
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
Paper XIII	PHY4C12	Atomic and Molecular Spectroscopy	4
Paper XIV	PHY4E12	Material Science	4
Paper XV	PHY4E21	Modern Optics	4
	PHY4P01	Project	4
	PHY4L06	Modern Physics Practical - II	3
	PHY4L07	Computational Physics Practical	3
	PHY4V01	Comprehensive Viva voce	4

MSc Mathematics

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIRST SEMESTER	
Paper I	MTH1C01	Algebra - I	4
Paper II	MTH1C02	Linear Algebra	4
Paper III	MTH1C03	Real Analysis - I	4
Paper IV	MTH1C05	Number Theory	4
Paper V	MTH1C04	Discrete Mathematics	4
Audit course	MTH1A01	Ability Enhancement Course	4
	·	SECOND SEMESTER	
Paper VI	MTH2C06	Algebra II	4
Paper VII	MTH2C07	Real Analysis - II	4
Paper VIII	MTH2C08	Тороlоду	4
Paper IX	MTH2C09	Ode and Calculus of Variations	4
Paper X	MTH2C10	Operations Research	4
Audit course	MTH2A02	Professional Competency Course	4
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Paper XI	MTH3C11	Multi-variable Calculus and Geometry	4
Paper XII	MTH3C12	Complex Analysis	4
Paper XII	MTH3C13	Functional Analysis	4
Paper XIV	MTH3C14	PDE and Integral Equation	4
Paper XV	MTH3E02	Cryptography	3
		FOURTH SEMESTER	
Paper XVI	MTH4C15	Advanced Functional Analysis	4
Paper XVII	MTH4E07	Algebraic Topology	3
Paper XVIII	MTH4E09	Differential Geometry	3
Paper XIX	MTH4E11	Graph Theory	3
	MTH4P01	Project	4
	MTH4V01	Viva Voce	4

MA English

Course Details	Code	Name of the paper	Credits
		FIRST SEMESTER	
Paper I	ENG1C01	British Literatures from the age of Chaucer to the 18 th Century	5
Paper II	ENG1C02	British Literatures 19th Century	5
Paper III	ENG1C03	History of English Language	5
Paper IV	ENG1C04	Indian Literatures in English	5
Audit course	ENG1A01	Writing Skills	4
	5	SECOND SEMESTER	
Paper V	ENG2C05	Twentieth Century British Literatures up to 1940	5
Paper VI	ENG2C06	Literary Criticism and Theory- Part 1 (up to New Criticism)	5
Paper VII	ENG2C07	American Literature	5
Paper VIII	ENG2C08	Post-colonial Writings	5
Audit course	ENG2A02	Translation Theory and Practice	4
		THIRD SEMESTER	
Paper IX	ENG3C09	Twentieth Century British Literatures post 1940	5
Paper X	ENG3C10	Literary Criticism and Theory- Part 2	5
Paper XI	ENG3E02	European fiction in Translation	5
Paper XII	ENG3E05	Introduction to Cultural Studies	5
	I	FOURTH SEMESTER	
Paper XIII	ENG4C11	English Literatures in the 21 st Century	4
	ENG4C12	Dissertation/Project	4
	ENG4C13	Comprehensive Viva-Voce	4
Paper XIV	ENG4E10	Film Studies	4
Paper XV	ENG4E12	Literature and Ecology	4

ACADEMIC CALENDAR 2024-2025

1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 MON TUE WED THU FRI 5 8 4 2 3 11 12 13 10 9 16 17 18 19 20 21 24 25 26 21 28 29 23 30 31

	ACADEN	IIC CALENDAR - JUNE 2024
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	SATURDAY	College reopens after summer break
2	SUNDAY	
3	MONDAY	World Bicycle Day
4	TUESDAY	
5	WEDNESDAY	World Environment Day
6	THURSDAY	
7	FRIDAY	World Food Safety Day
8	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
9	SUNDAY	
10	MONDAY	
11	TUESDAY	
12	WEDNESDAY	
13	THURSDAY	
14	FRIDAY	World Blood Donor Day
15	SATURDAY	
16	SUNDAY	
17	MONDAY	Eid ul Adha
18	TUESDAY	
19	WEDNESDAY	Reading Day
20	THURSDAY	
21	FRIDAY	International Yoga Day
22	SATURDAY	
23	SUNDAY	
24	MONDAY	
25	TUESDAY	
26	WEDNESDAY	International Day Against Drug
27	THURSDAY	
28	FRIDAY	
29	SATURDAY	
30	SUNDAY	

	ACADEM	IIC CALENDAR - JULY 2024
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	MONDAY	
2	TUESDAY	
3	WEDNESDAY	
4	THURSDAY	
5	FRIDAY	
6	SATURDAY	
7	SUNDAY	
8	MONDAY	
9	TUESDAY	
10	WEDNESDAY	
11	THURSDAY	World Population Day
12	FRIDAY	
13	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
14	SUNDAY	
15	MONDAY	
16	TUESDAY	Muharam
17	WEDNESDAY	
18	THURSDAY	
19	FRIDAY	
20	SATURDAY	
21	SUNDAY	
22	MONDAY	
23	TUESDAY	
24	WEDNESDAY	
25	THURSDAY	
26	FRIDAY	
27	SATURDAY	
28	SUNDAY	World Nature Conservation Day
29	MONDAY	
30	TUESDAY	
31	WEDNESDAY	

A	CADEMI	C CALENDAR - AUGUST 2024
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	THURSDAY	
2	FRIDAY	
3	SATURDAY	
4	SUNDAY	
5	MONDAY	
6	TUESDAY	
7	WEDNESDAY	
8	THURSDAY	
9	FRIDAY	
10	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
11	SUNDAY	
12	MONDAY	International Youth Day
13	TUESDAY	
14	WEDNESDAY	
15	THURSDAY	Independence Day
16	FRIDAY	
17	SATURDAY	
18	SUNDAY	
19	MONDAY	Photography Day
20	TUESDAY	Sri Narayana Guru Jayanthi
21	WEDNESDAY	
22	THURSDAY	
23	FRIDAY	
24	SATURDAY	
25	SUNDAY	
26	MONDAY	Sree Krishna Jayanthi
27	TUESDAY	
28	WEDNESDAY	Ayyankali Jayanthi
29	THURSDAY	
30	FRIDAY	
31	SATURDAY	

ACADEMIC CALENDAR - SEPTEMBER 2024		
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	SUNDAY	
2	MONDAY	
3	TUESDAY	
4	WEDNESDAY	
5	THURSDAY	Teachers Day
6	FRIDAY	
7	SATURDAY	
8	SUNDAY	
9	MONDAY	
10	TUESDAY	
11	WEDNESDAY	
12	THURSDAY	
13	FRIDAY	
14	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
15	SUNDAY	First Onam
16	MONDAY	Tiruvonam
17	TUESDAY	Third Onam
18	WEDNESDAY	
19	THURSDAY	
20	FRIDAY	
21	SATURDAY	Sree Narayana Guru Samadhi
22	SUNDAY	
23	MONDAY	
24	TUESDAY	
25	WEDNESDAY	
26	THURSDAY	
27	FRIDAY	
28	SATURDAY	
29	SUNDAY	
30	MONDAY	

A	CADEMIC	CALENDAR - OCTOBER 2024
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	TUESDAY	
2	WEDNESDAY	Gandhi Jayanthi
3	THURSDAY	
4	FRIDAY	
5	SATURDAY	Teachers Day
6	SUNDAY	
7	MONDAY	
8	TUESDAY	
9	WEDNESDAY	World Mental Health Day
10	THURSDAY	
11	FRIDAY	
12	SATURDAY	Second Saturday, Maha Navami
13	SUNDAY	
14	MONDAY	
15	TUESDAY	World Food Day
16	WEDNESDAY	
17	THURSDAY	
18	FRIDAY	
19	SATURDAY	
20	SUNDAY	
21	MONDAY	
22	TUESDAY	
23	WEDNESDAY	
24	THURSDAY	
25	FRIDAY	
26	SATURDAY	
27	SUNDAY	
28	MONDAY	
29	TUESDAY	
30	WEDNESDAY	
31	THURSDAY	Deepavali

ACADEMIC CALENDAR - NOVEMBER 2024		
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	FRIDAY	
2	SATURDAY	
3	SUNDAY	
4	MONDAY	
5	TUESDAY	
6	WEDNESDAY	
7	THURSDAY	
8	FRIDAY	
9	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
10	SUNDAY	
11	MONDAY	
12	TUESDAY	
13	WEDNESDAY	
14	THURSDAY	
15	FRIDAY	Children's Day
16	SATURDAY	
17	SUNDAY	
18	MONDAY	
19	TUESDAY	
20	WEDNESDAY	
21	THURSDAY	World Hello Day
22	FRIDAY	
23	SATURDAY	
24	SUNDAY	
25	MONDAY	
26	TUESDAY	
27	WEDNESDAY	
28	THURSDAY	World Aids Day
29	FRIDAY	
30	SATURDAY	

AC	ADEMIC	CALENDAR - DECEMBER 2024
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	SUNDAY	World AIDS Day
2	MONDAY	National Pollution Control Day
3	TUESDAY	
4	WEDNESDAY	World Navy Day
5	THURSDAY	
6	FRIDAY	
7	SATURDAY	
8	SUNDAY	
9	MONDAY	
10	TUESDAY	Human Rights Day
11	WEDNESDAY	
12	THURSDAY	
13	FRIDAY	
14	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
15	SUNDAY	
16	MONDAY	
17	TUESDAY	
18	WEDNESDAY	
19	THURSDAY	
20	FRIDAY	
21	SATURDAY	
22	SUNDAY	National Mathematics Day
23	MONDAY	
24	TUESDAY	
25	WEDNESDAY	Christmas
26	THURSDAY	
27	FRIDAY	
28	SATURDAY	
29	SUNDAY	
30	MONDAY	
31	TUESDAY	

Α	CADEMIC	CALENDAR - JANUARY 2025
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	WEDNESDAY	
2	THURSDAY	
3	FRIDAY	
4	SATURDAY	
5	SUNDAY	
6	MONDAY	
7	TUESDAY	
8	WEDNESDAY	
9	THURSDAY	
10	FRIDAY	World laughter day
11	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
12	SUNDAY	National youth day
13	MONDAY	
14	TUESDAY	
15	WEDNESDAY	
16	THURSDAY	
17	FRIDAY	
18	SATURDAY	
19	SUNDAY	
20	MONDAY	
21	TUESDAY	
22	WEDNESDAY	
23	THURSDAY	
24	FRIDAY	
25	SATURDAY	India Tourism day
26	SUNDAY	Republic Day
27	MONDAY	
28	TUESDAY	
29	WEDNESDAY	
30	THURSDAY	
31	FRIDAY	

ACADEMIC CALENDAR - FEBRUARY 2025		
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	SATURDAY	
2	SUNDAY	
3	MONDAY	
4	TUESDAY	
5	WEDNESDAY	
6	THURSDAY	
7	FRIDAY	
8	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
9	SUNDAY	
10	MONDAY	
11	TUESDAY	
12	WEDNESDAY	
13	THURSDAY	
14	FRIDAY	
15	SATURDAY	
16	SUNDAY	
17	MONDAY	
18	TUESDAY	
19	WEDNESDAY	
20	THURSDAY	
21	FRIDAY	
22	SATURDAY	
23	SUNDAY	
24	MONDAY	
25	TUESDAY	
26	WEDNESDAY	Shivaratri
27	THURSDAY	
28	FRIDAY	

ACADEMIC CALENDAR - MARCH 2025		
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	SATURDAY	
2	SUNDAY	
3	MONDAY	
4	TUESDAY	
5	WEDNESDAY	
6	THURSDAY	
7	FRIDAY	
8	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
9	SUNDAY	
10	MONDAY	
11	TUESDAY	
12	WEDNESDAY	
13	THURSDAY	
14	FRIDAY	
15	SATURDAY	World consumer rights day
16	SUNDAY	
17	MONDAY	
18	TUESDAY	
19	WEDNESDAY	
20	THURSDAY	
21	FRIDAY	
22	SATURDAY	
23	SUNDAY	
24	MONDAY	World theatre day
25	TUESDAY	
26	WEDNESDAY	
27	THURSDAY	
28	FRIDAY	Maundy Thursday
29	SATURDAY	
30	SUNDAY	
31	MONDAY	Eid ul Fitr

	ACADEM	IC CALENDAR - APRIL 2025
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	TUESDAY	
2	WEDNESDAY	
3	THURSDAY	
4	FRIDAY	
5	SATURDAY	
6	SUNDAY	
7	MONDAY	
8	TUESDAY	
9	WEDNESDAY	
10	THURSDAY	
11	FRIDAY	
12	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
13	SUNDAY	
14	MONDAY	Vishu, Dr. Ambedkar Jayanti
15	TUESDAY	
16	WEDNESDAY	
17	THURSDAY	
18	FRIDAY	Good Friday
19	SATURDAY	
20	SUNDAY	Easter
21	MONDAY	
22	TUESDAY	
23	WEDNESDAY	
24	THURSDAY	
25	FRIDAY	
26	SATURDAY	
27	SUNDAY	
28	MONDAY	
29	TUESDAY	
30	WEDNESDAY	

ACADEMIC CALENDAR - MAY 2025		
DATE	DAY	DAYS TO REMEMBER
1	THURSDAY	May Day
2	FRIDAY	
3	SATURDAY	
4	SUNDAY	
5	MONDAY	
6	TUESDAY	
7	WEDNESDAY	
8	THURSDAY	
9	FRIDAY	
10	SATURDAY	Second Saturday
11	SUNDAY	
12	MONDAY	
13	TUESDAY	
14	WEDNESDAY	
15	THURSDAY	
16	FRIDAY	
17	SATURDAY	
18	SUNDAY	
19	MONDAY	
20	TUESDAY	
21	WEDNESDAY	
22	THURSDAY	
23	FRIDAY	
24	SATURDAY	
25	SUNDAY	
26	MONDAY	
27	TUESDAY	
28	WEDNESDAY	
29	THURSDAY	
30	FRIDAY	
31	SATURDAY	

COLLEGE LIBRARY

THE COLLEGE LIBRARY

The college has a well equipped fully computerized library with a good number of valuable reference collection.

The library functions from 8.30am to 5.00pm. There is a full-fledged Digital Library with more than thousands of e-books, e-journals and videos in the college library. Question bank is also digitalized and other online resources are made available in this library.

E-RESOURCES

Access to National Library and Information Services Infrastructure for Scholarly Content (NLIST) resources is available using the username and password. More than one lakh e-resources are available through this programme. This provides access to e-resources to the students, researchers and faculty members from UGC – Info-net Consortium in world wide range.

OPAC SERVICE

The computerized bibliographic details of books are available in the library through the Online Public Access Catalogue. It is a searching tool for a library document and its details.

CGC CORNER

The college has set up a separate section in library exclusively for students preparing for competitive examinations like Civil Service, UGC - NET, MBA, MCA and other tests conducted by PSC & UPSC. There are more than thousand books in this section which is kept open on all days except Sundays.

REPROGRAPHIC SERVICE

A reprographic centre is functioning inside the library. This facility is intended for copying various library resources and other outside resources.

PLAGIARISM CHECKER

The college library has the facility to detect plagiarism using the software URKUND. The software helps to detect the possible plagiarism in a document and generates a report showing the similarities with other documents.

LIBRARY ORIENTATION PROGRAM

The orientation programs are conducting to educate the user community of the college regarding the library resources, facilities, and it's all services especially for the newly registered members

LIBRARY RULES

- Library is kept open from 8.30 am to 5.00 pm on all working days including Saturdays
- All students and staff are entitled to membership in the library.
- They have to submit an application in the prescribed form to avail of this privilege.
- The members have to keep the library cards issued to them carefully and produce them at the time of borrowing books
- Borrowed books have to be returned to the library within 14 days, failing which the members will have to pay a fine of Rs.1 per day.
- Books and other articles in the library must be handled very carefully.
- The damage or loss of these is to be compensated as per the Govt. Order.
- Students must return library cards to the library before they claim their hall tickets for the final semester examination.
- Clearance from the library is to be attained before applying for transfer certificates.

LIBRARY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Chairman : Dr. Muhammed Ilyas

Coordinator

Members

: Mr. Abdul Kader KM

: Dr. P. Musthafa Farook

Dr. Muneer VK

Mr. Ashfar Sadath

Dr. Fazeela K

Dr. Mohammed Shanid N.A

Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer TP

Students Union Chairman

INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)

Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) is functioning in the College to develop a system for conscious and consistent action to improve the academic and administrative performance of the institution. It also promotes measures for quality, culture and institutionalisation of best practices towards quality enhancement. It develops quality parameters for various academic and administrative activities of the institution. The Cell facilitates the creation of learner-centric environment conducive to quality education to adopt the required knowledge and technology for participatory teaching and learning process. It takes feedback from students, parents and other stakeholders on quality related institutional processes. IQAC acts as a nodal agency of the institution for coordinating quality related activities. It documents various programmes and activities leading to quality improvement and submits Annual Quality Assurance Report (AQAR) to National Assessment Accreditation Council (NAAC), Bangalore.

Dr. P Muhamed Ilyas (Principal) : Chairman

Dr. Jabir A.M	: Coordinator
Dr. Musthafa Farook	: Vice Principal
Mr. C.A Safeeque	: Faculty
Dr. Shameem K	: Faculty
Prof.(Dr.) Haskerali EC	: Faculty
Mr. Abdu Rahoof K.A	: Faculty
Mr. Jouhar K	: Faculty
Mr. Ahammed Fayas T	: Faculty
Dr. Mohammed Jamsheer	: Faculty
Dr. P.P Abdul Haque	: Management Representative

SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25

Dr. Abida Farooqi	: Alumni Representative
Mr. A.L. Yahya	: Educationist
Mr. N.V Muhammed Thaiseer	: Industrialist
Mr K. Ahamed Muneeb	: Administrative Staff
Students Union Chairman	: Students Representative

DEPARTMENT LIAISON OFFICERS

Computer Science	: Mr. Ayoob M.P
Commerce	: Dr. Shabna Mol
English	: Ms. Sumayya P
Economics	: Dr. Sajith
Mathematics	: Dr. Sameeha Rehmani
Physics	: Ms. Najiya K.M
History and Jounalism	: Mr. Abdul Raoof K.P

RUSA PROJECT MONITORING COMMITTEE

Chairman	: Dr. Muhammed Ilyas P, Principal
RUSA Coordinator	: Abdul Rahoof K.A
Purchase coordinator	: Dr. Shameem K.
Renovation coordinator	: Dr. Jabir A.M
Construction	: Dr Musthafa Farook
Junior Supt	: K Ahamed Muneeb
Head Accountant	: M. Abdussalam
College Union chairman	:

NIRF

Nodal Officer	: Mr. Abdul Rahoof K.A

SCHOLARSHIPS FOR UG/PG PROGRAMMES

Central and State Governments offer various scholarships for talented and financially backward students. Brief descriptions of scholarships are given below: Please visit official website of collegiate education www.dcescholarship.kerala.gov.in for details. Since the scholarships are distributed through the banks, students are requested to open a savings bank account which is linked with Aadhar in a nationalized, scheduled or commercial bank with IFSC code. The attested copy of the same should be submitted with the application. A student can apply for any number of scholarships, but if selected the student can avail only one scholarship at a time that ensures maximum amount. PTA circulates a Handbook of Scholarship at the time of admission.

Coordinator	: Dr. Musthafa Farook
Scholarship Officer	: Ms. Rababa Kareem Kollathodi
	Dept. of Computer Science

E-GRANTS

The SC/ST department offers fee concession to students studying in Plus Two, Degree, Post Graduation, Polytechnic courses belonging to OBC, KPCR with annual income below 1 lakh. There is no income limit for SC/ST, OEC students for receiving fee concession. The students should apply online for the E-Grants from the Akshya Centers and the copy of the same along with Income Certificate, Community Certificate, copy of the savings bank passbook and Aadhar card should be submitted to the head of the institution.

INSPIRE SCHOLARSHIP

Department of Science and Technology (DST) provides financial assistance for further studies through Inspire scholarship. It stands for

Innovation in Science Pursuit for Inspired Research. Inspire scholarship is a merit-based scholarship. The main objective of the DST Inspire program is to attract students to study in Basic science and give them a chance to make a career in Science research. The eligible students pursuing UG in Basic and Natural Sciences subjects will be provided Inspire Scholarship. http://www.online-inspire.gov.in/

PRATHIBA SCHOLARSHIP

Scholarships are awarded to students of Kerala origin who have qualified meritoriously in the Higher Secondary Examination, for pursuing Undergraduate and Postgraduate degree courses in Basic/ Natural Science in Institutions/ Universities in India. The objective of the program is to motivate aspiring students to higher studies and a career in Science.

For details visit https://kscste.kerala.gov.in

HIGHER EDUCATION SCHOLARSHIP

Every year Kerala State Higher Education council offers scholarship for 1000 talented students studying in I year degree in Govt. or Aided Colleges. Selected students will receive Rs 1,54,000 within 5 years from I year degree programme till completing post graduation. Applications are invited in the month of Nov-Dec. For details visit www.kshec.gov.in.

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHOLARSHIP

Under the ministry of Human Resource Development the Central Government offers scholarship for students who scored above 80% marks in plus two exams. The applications are invited in July-Aug. The first year degree students with annual income below 6 lakh are eligible to apply. For details visit www.scholarship.gov.in

POST METRIC SCHOLARSHIP

This scholarship is offered by the central government, Ministry of Minority Welfare for Muslim, Christian students studying degree, PG, Mphil, Phd courses. The applications are invited in the month of July – August month. Students with the annual income below 2 lakhs and having marks above 50% are eligible to apply. For details please visit www.scholarships.gov.in

SNEHAPOORVAM SCHOLARSHIP

This scholarship is offered by the Social Welfare Department of Kerala for the students who do not have mother, father or both and whose guardians are not able to protect them due to ill health or financial reasons. The applications should be submitted to the head of the institutions. After the necessary verification the same will be uploaded in www.ikm.in/kssm.

BPHFC SCHOLARSHIPS

The application for fee concession and free hostel stay for blind, deaf and physically challenged students will be invited in Nov-Dec. The scholarship is offered by the State Government of Kerala. For details visit www.dcescholarship.kerala.gov.in.

INDIRA GHANDHI SINGLE GIRL CHILD SCHOLARSHIP

The applications for the Single Girl Child scholarship offered by the U.G.C will be invited in July-Aug. This scholarship is offered for the single girl child in a family studying in P.G. programmes. For details visit www.ugc.ac.in.

P.G. MERIT SCHOLARSHIP

The application for P.G. Merit Scholarship will be invited in July-Aug. This scholarship is offered for the first and second rank holders and for the students who secure top grade points in the universities. For details visit www.ugc.ac.in.

SS COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS

The college offers various scholarships based on merit cum means. Coordinator: Dr. Musthafa Farook

SS COLLEGE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP

This is a scholarship programme initiated and funded by SS college Alumni Association meritorious and poor students.

Coordinator: Dr. KP Mohammed Basheer

CAMPUS DISCIPLINE

GENERAL

Students must observe strict discipline on the campus, behave properly to the principal, faculty members, office staff, fellow students and visitors.

No student shall use or keep in possession alcoholic drinks, drugs, cigarettes or similar intoxicants on the campus.

RAGGING

Honourable Supreme court has made it clear that ragging in any forms should be sternly and effectively prevented. Whenever a criminal offence is committed in the name of ragging whether within the campus of an educational institution or in a hostel or otherwise, the Principal/Warden will report the nearest Police Station and not wait until a complaint in this regard is received from the person affected. Appropriate disciplinary action will also be taken against the culprits. The Government & Supreme court made it clear that any lapse in this regard will be seriously viewed. It will be the personal responsibility of the officer in-charge of the institution to strictly enforce these rules.

- Political activity is strictly banned on the campus. Unofficial meetings, strikes and fund collection are strictly prohibited.
- Political organisations are not allowed to enter the campus. Students are strictly prohibited from organising, attending or participating in any activity or agitation.
- The college being a temple of learning and an exclusive academic zone, nobody should respond to any call for any form of strike or agitation including slogan shouting, dharna or any other activity which may harm the peaceful atmosphere of the institution.

- They shall not post notices or display posters anywhere in the campus and compound walls without the permission of the principal.
- Strict silence shall be observed while moving about on the campus. During official meetings held in the college, strict discipline must be maintained.
- Students are strictly directed to spend their leisure time in the library or reading room. They shall not leave the class without the permission of the tutor or until the class is dispersed.
- Students shall not enter any class other than their own.
- The principal shall have power to inflict punishment such as fine, denial of attendance, suspension, compulsory issue of TC, etc., to any student according to his discretion.
- Students are advised to consult their respective tutorial advisors on matters including their personal problems in the campus.

MOBILE PHONE

Use of mobile phones by the students inside the campus is strictly restricted. Violating this rule will be met with disciplinary action. Mobile phones which are brought by the students to the campus will be confiscated and disciplinary action will be taken against the defaulters. The college has instituted a committee to strictly monitor the High Court order regarding the use of mobile phones on the campus. The action against the defaulters will be taken in the monthly meeting of the committee instituted by the principal.

- Students are prohibited from indulging in anti-institutional, antinational, anti-social, communal and immoral activities.
- Unauthorised entry of outsiders into the campus is strictly prohibited.
- Students who are charged in criminal offence or those who are under suspension will not be allowed to enter the college campus without the permission of the principal.
- Any student who is persistently insubordinate, repeatedly mischievous, guilty of fraud or malpractice in connecting with the examinations will be removed from the rolls.
- The students are directed to uphold moral and ethical values of our society while they are inside and outside the college campus.
- Students are forbidden to attend or organise any meeting in the college or to collect money for any purpose without the permission of the Principal.

- Identity card is compulsory to all students on the campus and should be produced for verification on demand.
- For acts of misbehavior the principal may impose such punishment as fines, cancellation of attendance, withholding of terms certificate, forfeiture of educational concession and scholarship, suspension and expulsion.
- EXTRACT OF THE INSTRUCTION ISSUED BY HIGHER EDUCATION DEPARTMENT REGARDING THE SMOOTH FUNCTIONING OF THE CAMPUS AND HOSTELS OF UNIVERSITIES AND AFFILIATED COLLEGES.
- All Celebration in the campus, including Union activities, should be held only after getting prior permission from the Head of the Institution of the College. Celebrations of any type should be communicated to the Head of the Institution through concerned Staff Advisor at least five working days prior to the event, with programme details, guests attending, source of funds, expenditure estimates etc. The 'Discipline Committee' should monitor and supervise the celebration in the college.
- Students' Union activities should be supervised by a Committee chaired by the Head of the Institution with Staff Advisor as Convener, and HoDs and Discipline Committee members.
- No type of vehicle should be used during celebrations inside the college Campus.
- Students vehicles will be allowed only up to the designated parking area. Entry beyond that point is strictly prohibited.
- The security of the Campus and Hostel is to be entrusted with Exservice man, as far as possible.
- In order to monitor and supervise the functioning of the Hostels, separate committees for boys' and girls' hostels have to be constituted by the College Council with five members. The Head of the Institution shall be the Chairman/Chairperson and Hostel Warden the Convener.
- If any complaint is received from Hostel inmates or from the public to the Head of the Institution about the misbehavior of students and about activities like keeping weapons, consuming alcohol, using drugs in campus/hostel rooms etc, steps will be taken as per the rules in force. The Committee intended for Hostels must be vigilant and effective. Room of Security personal should be

located near to the entry gate.

- CCTV Cameras will be installed in selected common places such as Entrance Exit gate of the College and Hostel.
- Public, including former student, will be allowed to enter the college campus only for genuine reasons. They will not be allowed to enter the class rooms and hostel rooms in any case.
- Programmes by External agencies/Professional groups/Paid programmes such as DJ Musical events should not be permitted inside the campus. No type of fund raising from the students should be permitted, as these practices lead to extortion and misuse of fund. Technical festivals should be limited to technical activities. There is no restriction for students' programmes.
- Bike race/motor car race/elephant procession or similar activities should not be permitted inside the Campus Hostels.
- In the interest of security of students, Police may be informed in advance about all festival celebrations.
- Counselling service/Social work service may be arranged to cope with student problem, Individual group counselling may be arranged. Anti Ragging awareness programmes must be conducted. Activities like NSS/ NCC/Yoga/ Sports may be encouraged.
- For all students' programme in the campus, presence of teachers is mandatory. The Students' programme should not be permitted beyond 9 p.m.

TEST PAPERS AND APC

- Students who fail to attend terminal exam, Internal Exam and class tests without proper reason and those who are found engaged in malpractices in the exams will be removed from the roll and will not be allowed to attend university exams.
- As per the university order, the distribution of marks for the internal assessment will be based on the performance in the unit tests, Terminal examinations, class room assessments, seminars, attendance etc.

ATTENDANCE & LEAVE

- All students must attend the class punctually and regularly.
- The working day is divided into two sessions and each session into periods of one hour.

- Attendance is taken during every class hour. Absence for any one period during the day will be considered absence for half a day.
- Students failing to attend the classes a minimum of the three fourth of the working days of an academic year will not be entitled to appear for the university examinations.
- No student shall be absent from a class without apply- ing for leave. If a student is absent without the leave application for more than 15 days, his name will be re- moved from the roll.
- If a student requires leave he / she must apply to the head of the department concerned after it is counter- signed by both the parent and the tutor.
- Students, unable to attend the classes on medical or some other reasonable grounds, have to produce application for leave countersigned by parents in time.
- Students deputed to participate in zonal/interzone arts/sports competitions or NSS activities should submit their leave applications duly recommended by the lecturers in charge of the programme through the tutor not later than one week after the event.

T.C. & CONDUCT CERTIFICATE

- Students have to submit application in the prescribed form for the issue of transfer and conduct certificates at the completion of the course.
- Conduct certificates, however, will be issued by the principal only with reference to their actual character and con- duct during the course.

IDENTITY CARD

- Students shall always keep with them the identity card issued to them.
- All payments, refund of caution deposit, issue of certificates etc. can be done only on production of the identity card.
- It is to be surrendered in the office at the time of claiming the refund or caution deposit or issue of transfer certificate.
- Students who do not were their identity cards will not be allowed to enter the campus.

INFRASTRUCTURE

LABORATORIES

The college has sophisticated, full fledged and well-equipped laboratories, at both undergraduate and postgraduate levels, for Computer Science and Physics. The students are responsible for the safe custody of the apparatuses given to them.

LIBRARY

The college has a well-equipped and fully computerised library with a good number of valuable reference collections. The library functions from 8.30 am to 5.00 pm. The Library is digitalised and separate section is opened in it for the digital library. The college has set up a separate library for Career Guidance Cell.

INTERNET CAFE

The college has Internet facility of NMEICT (National Mission on Education through Information Communication Technology). In addition to the Internet Cafe, all departments are provided with Broadband Connectivity.

MULTIMEDIA LEARNING RESOURCE CENTRE (MLRC)

A multipurpose digital resource centre has been set up in the college for conducting class room sessions to deliver lecture through multimedia contents prepared by the lecturers of arts, commerce & science faculties. It also is used as digital language laboratory.

COLLEGE STORE

A store is functioning in the college to provide text books, note books, educational stationery items, Photostat and computer printout facilities

WOMEN'S HOSTEL

The college has a hostel for girls. The Hostel has 200 beds and all the other facilities.

Staff in Charge of the Hostel :1. Dr. P. Muhamed Ilyas2. Ms. Najiya K.M, Mob: 9605208690Hostel Warden: Ms. Ayisha, Mob: 9895354500

COLLEGE CANTEEN

A canteen is functioning in the college.

OPEN AIR THEATRE

The college has an open air theatre.

STADIUM

The college has a stadium with gallery and a multipurpose court.

GYMNASIUM

With UGC assistance, the college has set up a Gymnasium with latest facilities.

T.T. COURT AND RECREATION CENTRE

There is a table tennis hall and a full fledged recreation centre on the campus.

MASJID

There is a masjid in the college which is open for both boys & girls.

FEES AND FINANCE

FEE DETAILS OF UG PROGRAMMES										
Programme/S	YEAR	Rs								
BSc Computer Science	I	4530								
BSc Computer Science	&	4290								
BSc Physics	I	2590								
BSc Physics	&	2350								
BSc Mathematics	I	2325								
BSc Mathematics	&	2085								
BA English/Economics/Communication&History	I	2165								
BAEnglish/Economics /Communication&History	&	1925								

FEE DETAILS OF PG PROGRAMMES										
Programme/s	YEAR	Rs								
MSc Computer Science	I	4585								
MSc Computer Science		4025								
M.Com	I	3325								
M.Com		2765								

FEE DETAILS OF SELF FINANCING PROGRAMMES										
B.Com	10080 Per Semester									
MA English & Msc Mathematics	21000 Per Semester									
MSc Physics	25200 Per Semester									

STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES

PRIZES AND AWARDS FOR ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE

To encourage the students in their academic activities, a good number of prizes and awards are given to the meritorious student son various occasions every year. Some of them are given below:

Staff Association Proficiency Prizes for the top scorers of each class in the half yearly examination

Managing Committee Award for the top scorer of each faculty in the university examination

PTA Award for the top scorer in PG Courses:

Sargavedi Award for the best performer in Part II - Second Language (Malayalam)

Abdussalam Moulavi Award for:

1 Top scorer in part II-Second Language (Arabic)

2. Top scorer in BSc Physics 3. Top scorer in BSc Computer Science Ibrahim Master Award for:

1. Top scorer in BSc Maths 2. Top scorer in BA English

Principal's Special Award for the best campus talent:

Faculty of English - Best Project Award for the best project work of B.A. English.

Student's Award:

It is an award given for the top scorer in the University examination in the B.Com programme. It is sponsored by B.Com Ist batch students.

Alumni Award:

It is an award given for top alumni achievers (NET-JRF)

Qatar Alumni Award:

It is an award given to the best sportsman of the campus

TUTORIAL SYSTEM

The college takes special interest in conducting tutorial sessions regularly and unfailingly with the intention of attending to the various aspects of students' personality. As part of this project, students are grouped under various tutors who keep record of all the important personal data of each student their psychological problems, familial issues, extracurricular interests, attendance, timely academic performance, learning difficulties and so on. All these problems are thoroughly studied by the tutors with the objective of providing remedial instructions, counseling and other assistance. All applications including leave application and representation to the principal shall be submitted only through the tutor concerned.

TOTAL CAMPUS SOLUTION(TCS)

The college administration is completely automated through TCS (Total Campus Solution), an online software which provides facilities like office administration, attendance recording and study material uploading and downloading etc. Teachers, office staff, students and parents can login to the site by using their user name and password.

ASSOCIATIONS

Parent-Teacher Association

The parent-teacher association of the college, with the principal as its president, a parent as its vice-president and a member of teaching staff as its secretary, works with all dedication and interest for the welfare of the students and the institution. The members of the association often meet to discuss the academic progress of students.

Vice President: Secretary: **Dr. Shameem K**

Alumni association

The College has an alumni association actively involved in the development of the college. All the students who have studied a minimum of one year in the college are eligible for membership to the association provided they submit an application in the prescribed form available in the college office at the time of receiving T.C. The members of the association meet on a convenient day every year.

President: Mr. Mohammed Iqbal K.P

Secretary: Dr. K.P Mohammed Basheer

SS INSTITUTES

Institute of social Affairs: Student Aid Fund: The college has a student aid fund for the purpose of helping the financially backward students in the college. It raises an amount every year from students at the time of admission.

Kanivu: A fund of charity, this scheme started nine years ago, collecting contribution from the staff and the students of the college and from other benefactors. The fund is set up to provide financial aid to those people who are ill, poor and helpless. Students and staff make their contribution to the fund once in every week - on Wednesday (Kanivu day)

A House a Year: The college has launched 'A House a Year' Scheme under the NSS units. A poor family from the neighbourhood of the college is selected every year.

Santhwanam: A voluntary organization of students, functioning in the college under the aegis of NSS units to provide food, medicine etc. to some very poor families in the neighbor- hood of the college.

Coordinator: Dr. Shameem K.

Pain & Palliative Care Cell: In order to create awareness of Pain and Palliative Care among the students and to give them training in it, we conduct many programmes in association with Pain and Palliative Centre, Areekode under the guidance of Institute of Palliative Medicine, Medical College, Calicut. Free water bed distribution, home care, palliative training programmes, fund collection and Palliative Day observance are a few activities organized by the cell.

Coordinators : NSS Programme Officers

SLaSH (Sullamussalam Learning and Skill Hub: It is a multidime nsional plan of action with a vision exclusively to enhance the employability skills along with the academics and other soft skills of the students of Sullamussalam Science College. SLASH has been designed to make holistic and comprehensive changes in the attitude and behaviour of the students by making them more competitive and flexible by following the need of a dynamic job market in and around the world. It's an attempt to make our students more self-reliant and resilient in this competitive job market. The basic objective of the program is to inculcate a mechanism for the all-around development of the students and to impart the importance of soft skills that make them get employment and also to give awareness of competition, flexibility, and dynamic labor market. It also intends to make holistic changes in behaviour and attitude in accordance with the new job market. There will be a mechanism to assess or monitor the program and will make necessary modifications from time to time. Finally, there will be a comprehensive evaluation (OBE) procedure to assess its outcome.

Coordinator: Ahammed Fayas T.

SS-RISE (Research Innovation and Startup Ecosystem)

Kerala Start-up Mission is a state government agency that helps to create the infrastructure and ecosystem required to support high-end technologybased startup businesses. Sullamussalam Science College is the first Arts & Science College in Kerala to become a Technology Business Incubator (TBI). Sullamussalam TBI will aid technology based start up business ideas with all the necessary resources from infrastructure, technology, finance, research assistance to industry mentorship and business consultation. This incubator is open to all: students, faculty, alumni, Areekode natives, youth of Malappuram etc.TBI enables Sullamussalam to provide and increase job opportunities, transform Areekode & Malabar region into a globally recognised technically advanced region.

TBI Advisory Committee

- 1. Dr. Muhammed Ilyas
- 2. Dr. Muneer V.K.

4. Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer

- 3. Riyas K.P
- 5. Ahammed Fayas T.

RCEC (Research Consultancy and Extension Cell)

Research Consultancy and Extension Cell (RCEC) was recently constituted in Sullamussalam Science College with one coordinator and eight members to enhance and promote academic research on campus. It's purely functioning under the rules and regulations prescribed by IQAC. It has started functioning to make a research culture and thereby excel in the teaching, research, and innovation in the college. Its function extended to students, research scholars, and faculty members on the campus. Various programs come under this cell including the conduct of Faculty Development Programmes for faculty members in the college, conducting workshops for the research scholars and faculty members, providing publication assistance and consultation among the campus fraternity, and disseminating various information like research awareness among the faculty members and research scholars in the campus. There are two flagship programs that come under RCEC including Let's Talk and PQAC (Project Quality Assurance Committee).

Coordinator: Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer T.P

CLUBS & FORUMS

NATIONAL SERVICE SCHEME

The college has two units of the National Service Scheme. The first unit started in 1996 and the second came into being in 1999 and third in 2006. All the units have so far engaged in several noteworthy social works of state repute.

Programme Officers:

- 1. Dr. Mohemmed Shanid
- 2. Mr. Basheer K.T

COLLEGE UNION

The College union council is constituted as per the rules laid down by the University and recommendations of the Lyngdoh committee. The mode of conduct of college union election will be decided by the institution.

Staff Advisor : Prof.(Dr.) Haskerali EC

PHYSICAL FITNESS CLUB

The Physical Fitness Club in the college imparts to all students in the campus health awareness, training in leadership, fitness practicals, recreation activities etc. The department of Physical Education, besides giving classes and training in physical fitness and recreation activities, pays great attention to the development of students' potential in sports and games. Students interested in sports and games are given maximum encouragement; it provides facilities for indoor and team sports. However, special attention and extra coaching are given to the football players under the leadership of the Physical Education lecturer, Dr. P. Mohammed Ali, who is a professional football coach. In the fields of sports and games, the college has been able to make a mark in the district, University and state levels.

Coordinator : Amir Suhail K.V.

86 SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25

CAREER GUIDANCE AND PLACEMENT CELL

The college has a Career Guidance & Placement Cell, which provides guidance, coaching and information on higher studies, tests conducted by various governmental and non governmental agencies, job opportunities etc. A good number of books and journals has been made available at the CGC Library.

Coordinator : Dr. Sameeha Rehmani

LANGUAGE FORUM

It is formed with a view to helping the students develop fluency and efficiency in both speech and writing, especially of foreign languages.

Coordinator : Mr. Jouhar K

QUIZ CLUB

It is formed with the intention of giving the students a better access to general knowledge.

Coordinators : Mr. Sabeel P.K

KOTTAKA

The college has a visual media and photography club named Kottaka. The aim is to give insides into the reciprocal relations between subjective-biographical and historical-culturally determined preconditions of current picture and media practice, which are relevant for educational contexts.

Coordinators : Mr. Ayyoob M.P.

: Mr. Ginshad Kappil

REMEDIAL TEACHING CELL

It has adopted the method of making use of the service of teachers and able students for the academic uplift of weak students.

Coordinator : Mr. Ahammed Fayas T

WOMEN'S FORUM

It is meant to help female students to deal with the issues and problems they may face in the campus and in the society.

Coordinator : Dr. Shabna Mol

SARGAVEDI

'Sargavedi' is a literary association under the department of Malayalam, which aims at improving the students' creative talents and abilities. It conducts various programmes to engage students in various creative and literary activities.

Coordinator : Prof.(Dr.) Haskerali EC

SCHOOLOFMORALITYANDRELIGIOUSTHOUGHT(SMART)

"SMART" is a forum under Arabic department which is meant to imbibe moral values to the student community on the campus.

Coordinator : Dr. Jabir A.M

PAIN & PALLIATIVE CARE CELL

In order to create awareness of Pain and Palliative Care among the students and to give them training in it, we conduct many programmes in association with Pain and Palliative Centre, Areekode under the guidance of Institute of Palliative Medicine, Medical College, Calicut. Free water bed distribution, home care, palliative training programmes, fund collection and Palliative Day observance are a few activities organized by the cell.

Coordinators : NSS Programme Officers

TRAVEL AND TOURISM CLUB

The Students of this college organise varies programmes related to Travel and Tourism as part of the activities of this club.

Coordinator : Dr. Muneer. V.K

ASAP (ADDITIONAL SKILL ACQUISITION PROGRAMME)

It is a joint initiative of the department of higher education and general education, intended to impart skill training, with the objective of building a pool of skilled youth in line with the demands of industry

(Subject to Govt. sanction).

Coordinator : Dr. K.P Mohamed Basheer

PROGRAMMING CLUB

The Programming Club is constituted with the intension to foster programming skills among the students in the campus. 25 selected students from various departments are the members of the Club which is functioning under the IEDC of the college. The club is actively engaging students with variety of programs which will help the students to get an idea about various Online courses, technical discussion forums, Tech Talks on latest advancements in Information Technology.

Coordinator : Dr. Muneer VK

BHOOMITRASENA

Bhoomitrasena, an initiative of Directorate of Environment & Climate Change under Department of Environment and Climate Change, is functioning in the college to sensitise students on environmental protection activities and awareness extension activities in and around the campus. Other activities include cleaning and maintaining a medicinal garden and planting and maintaining trees in the campus.

Coordinator : Dr. Sajith (Economics)

IEDC

Sullamussalam Science College is the first IEDC to be established in an Arts & Science College in Kerala. The Innovation and Entrepreneurship Development Centre (IEDC) is being promoted in educational institutions to develop institutional mechanism to create entrepreneurial culture in S&T academic institutions and to foster techno-entrepreneurship for generation of wealth and employment by S&T persons. The mission of the IEDCs is to & develop institutional mechanism to create entrepreneurial culture in stitutions to foster growth of innovation and entrepreneurship amongst the faculty and students.

Coordinator : Dr. Muneer V.K

IIC

The Ministry of Human Resource Development (MHRD), Govt. of India has sanctioned an Institution Innovation Council (IIC) for the College. The main objective of the council is to foster the culture of Innovation amongst selected Higher Education Institutions (HEIs) and the primary mandate of IIC is to encourage, inspire and nurture young students by supporting them to work with new ideas and transform them into prototypes.

Coordinator : Dr. Sharafali A.

AWAAZ

Awaaz is a platform for intellectual and cultural deliberations for the post graduate students of our college. The main purpose of this domain is to identify and nurture hidden skills and talents within each student by constantly exploring the ever changing dynamics of environment and develop a scope for creative thinking. It also provides a platform to exhibit and improve their public speaking skills. One of the main objectives of Awaaz is to cultivate research aptitude among the students.

COORDINATORS OF ACADEMIC AND OTHER COMMITTEES

Internal complaints Committee (ICC Coordinator	;) : Ms. Sumayya P.
Anti Harassment Cell	
Coordinator	: Ms. Sumayya P.
Staff Advisor	: Dr. Haskarali E.C
Fine Arts Director	: Riyas K.P
Staff editor	: Ayyoob M.P
Students Admission Nodal officer	: Dr. Musthafa Farook P.
Student's Grievance Redressal Cell	(GRC)
Chairman	: Principal
Teacher incharge	: Dr. Rizwana K.T
Anti Ragging Cell	
Coordinator	: Dr. KP Muhammed Basheer
SLASH @ Employability Skill Enhand	cement Programme
Coordinator	: Ahammed Fayas T.
Career Guidance, Placement, Entre	preneurship Cell
Coordinator	: Dr. Sameeha Rahmani
Remedial Coaching and Feedback	
Coordinator	: Dr. Sajith
NIRF, RUSA, AISHE	
Nodal Officer	: Mr. Abdul Rahoof KA
Campus Discipline Committee	
Coordinator	: Safeeque C.A
University Examination	
Chief superintendent	: Mr. Yahya N.V
Senior Asst	: Mr. Ayoob M.P
90 SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25	

90 CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25

Internal Examination	
Coordinators	: Dr. Usman AK
	: Dr. Shamla KA
NSS Programme Officers	: Dr. Mohammed Shanid N.A
	: Mr . Basheer KT
Tutorial and Menter Mentee coordinat	
Coordinator	: Dr. Mohammed Jamsheer T.P
Documentation, IQAC	: Dr. Rizwana K.T
	: Asfar Sadath K.
Debile the Distance of the	: Dr.Yoonus K
Publication Division- Coordinator	: Dr. Jabir A.M
Research And students Projects	
Coordinator	: Dr. Muhammed Jamsheer TP
Stock Verification-Coordinator	: Mr. Ayyoob MP
Students Counseling Cell	
Coordinators	: Dr. Rizwana K.T
	: Jouhar K
College Girls Hostel	: Ms. Najiya KM
Press, Media, Photo Documentation a	and Event Coordination
Coordinator	: Mr. Riyas KP
College Handbook- Coordinator	: Mr. Noushadali K
Scholarship and Students Aid Fund	
Coordinator	: Dr. Musthafa Farook
Library Advisory Committee	
Coordinator	: Mr. Abdul Kader KM
Space Management Committee	
Coordinator	: Dr. Musthafa Farook
College website: Coordinator	: Dr. Muneer VK
Alumni	: Dr. KP Muhammed Basheer
Kanivu Santhwanam	: Dr. Shameem K
SIP	: Mr. Basheer KT
IEDC	: Dr. Muneer VK
RTA	: Dr. Shameem K
Project Quality Assurance Committee	PQAC

: Dr. Muhammed Rasi

TUTORIAL SCHEME

The college takes special interest in conducting tutorial sessions regularly and unfailingly with the intention of attending to the various aspects of students' personality. As part of this project, students are grouped under various tutors who keep record of all the important personal data of each and every student their psychological problems, familial issues, extra curricular interests, attendance, timely academic performance, learning difficulties and so on. All these problems are thoroughly studied by the tutors with the objective of providing remedial instructions, counseling and other assistance. All applications including leave application and representation to the principal shall be submitted only through the tutor concerned.

Department	Year	Name of the tutor	E-Mail ID	Mobile No		
			B.A			
	Ι	Sumayya P	sumayyap@sscollege.ac.in	9847319196		
	Ш	Asfar Sadath K	ashfar.clt@sscollege.ac.in	9895922512		
ENGLISH	III	Yahya NV	yahyakmr@sscollege.ac.in	9895020910		
			M.A			
	Ι	Nasnin K.P	nazninkp@sscollege.ac.in	7594020668		
	Ш	Dr Yunus K	yunusk@sscollege.ac.in	8589992918		
			B.Com			
	I	Muhammed Shaheen AP	shaheen@sscollege.ac.in	8907639010		
	Ш	Suhail P	suhailp@sscollege.ac.in	7598453908		
COMMERCE	III	Jumaila M.P	jumailamadappalli@ssscol- lege.ac.in	9645361718		
			M.Com			
		Dr. Shabna Mol T.P	shabnatpk@sscollege.ac.in	9495336507		
	II	Dr Usman A.K	Usman 2011 ak@sscollege. ac.in	9567963550		

	Dr.Muhammed Jam-	B.A	
	sheer T P	jamsheer32@sscollege.ac.in	9495564776
	Dr. Sajith C	sajithc@sscollege.ac.in	9895255830
	Basheer K T	basheerkt@sscollege.ac.in	9744886090
		BSc	
1	Dr.Muhammed Saeed K	saeedchelari@sscollege. ac.in	8281929946
MATHEMATICS	Shijith KP	shijithkpvvm@sscollege. ac.in	9544750703
	Dr.Sameeha Rehmani	Sameeha@sscollege.ac.in	9446161226
		MSc	
	Jamsheer P	jamsheerp@sscollege.ac.in	9656461951
	Khansa TP	khansa@sscollege.ac.in	6282957345
		BSC	
<u> </u>	Najiya KM	najiyakm@sscollege.ac.in	9605208690
	C.A Safeeque	casafeeque@sscollege.ac.in	9847619616
PHYSICS	Dr.Mohemmed Shanid N.A	namshanid@sscollege.ac.in	9446972155
		MSC	
	Sabeel P.K	sabeelpk@sscollege.ac.in	9539801638
II	Dr.Muhammed Rasi. U.P	rasimr@sscollege.ac.in	9159700013
		BSC	
I	Rababa Kareem Kol- lathodi	rababaKareem@sscollege. ac.in	9400554199
	Dr.K.P. Mohamed Basheer	mbasheerkp@sscollege. ac.in	9633913396
SCIENCE III	Dr.Rizwana K. T	ktrizwana@sscollege.ac.in	9946490920
		M.Sc	
	Dr. Muneer V.K	vkmuneer@sscollege.ac.in	9744794110
II	Ayyoob M.P	mpayyoobmp@sscollege. ac.in	9895329107
	B A Commu	nication & Media – History	
СМН	Rishad AP	rishadap@sscollege.ac.in	8086919034
CIVIT	Munawar Ali U.K	munawar@sscollege.ac.in	9961314321
		mananaessessesgenaem	

TELEPHONE NUMBERS

SISTER INSTITUTIONS

1.	Sullamussalam Arabic College	: 0	4832850236
2.	Sullamussalam Oriental High School	: 9	496363426
3.	Sullamussalam Private ITI	: 9	947067696
4.	Sullamussalam Public School	: 9	447882259
5.	Sullamusslam TTI	: 0	4832850650
6.	Sullamussalam Higher Secondary School	: 9	447628973
7.	Sullamussalam College of Teacher Education	: 0	4832850650
8.	MICES Public School	: 9	496774694
9.	ALP School Kozhakottur	: 9	605968773
10.	Jamiyyathul Mujahideen Office, Areekode	: 0	483 2852523

Calicut University

: 0494 240 7102
: 0494 240 7104
: 0494 240 7103
: 0494 240 7200
: 0494 2660600
: 0494-2407353

	Tutor																											
Signature with date	Lecturer in charge																											
	Student																											
		5	2.30	-3.30		5	12.30	-1.20	5	2.30	-3.30		5	12.30	-1.20	5	2.30	-3.30		5	12.30							
	ence*	4	1.30	-2.30	le	4	11.40 -	12.30	4	1.30	-2.30	le	4	11.40 -	12.30	4	1.30	-2.30	le	4	11.40 -	12.30						
me	Time / Hours of absence*	3	11.35	-12.30	Special Schedule	al Schedu	al Schedu	al Schedu	al Schedu	ial Schedu	ial Schedu	3	10.40 -	11.30	3	11.35	-12.30	Special Schedule	m	10.40 -	11.30	ŝ	11.35	-12.30	Special Schedule	m	10.40 -	11.30
e program	Time / Ho	2	10.30	-11.25		2	9.50	-10.40	2	10.30	-11.25	Speci	2	9.50	-10.40	2	10.30	-11.25	Speci	2	9.50	-10.40						
Details of the programme		1	9.30	-10.30		-	9.00	-9.50	1	9.30	-10.30		-	9.00	-9.50	-	9.30	-10.30		-	9.00	-9.50						
De	Programme and Venue	Programme and Venue										<u>.</u>																
Date	רמוב																											
- S.		_						(7						0	n												

RECORD OF PARTICIPATION IN CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

SULLAMUSSALAM COLLEGE AREEKODE CALENDAR & STUDENTS' HANDBOOK 2024-25 95

* Should be entered by the lecturer in charge - Strike off whichever is not applicable.

	Tutor																						
Signature with date	Lecturer in charge																	_					
Si	Student Le																						
	ence*	5	2.30 -3.30		5	12.30 -1.20	5	2.30	-3.30	-12.30 -2.30 cial Schedule	Special Schedule	Special Schedule	Special Schedule	al Schedule		5	12.30 -1.20	5	2.30 -3.30		5	12.30 -1.20	_
		4	1.30 -2.30	e	4	11.40 - 12.30	4	1.30	-2.30						4	11.40 - 12.30	4	1.30 -2.30	le	4	11.40 - 12.30		
ne	Time / Hours of absence*	3	11.35 -12.30	Special Schedule	с	10.40 - 11.30	ĸ		-12.30						ŝ	10.40 - 11.30	с	11.35 -12.30		ĸ	10.40 - 11.30		
program	Time / Ho	2	10.30 -11.25	Speci	2	9.50 -10.40	2	10.30	-11.25					2	9.50 -10.40	2	10.30 -11.25	Speci	2	9.50 -10.40			
Details of the programme		-	9.30 -10.30		-	9.00 -9.50	-	9.30	-10.30		-	9.00 -9.50	-	9.30 -10.30		-	9.00 -9.50						
Details c	Programme and Venue											1				1	1	_					
0+°C	רמות																						
SI.	- No No						œ)					6										

	Tutor																					
Signature with date	Lecturer in charge																					
	Student																					
		5	2.30 -3.30		5	12.30	-1.20	5	2.30	-3.30		5	12.30	-1.20	5	2.30	-3.30		5	12.30	-1.20	
	Time / Hours of absence*	4	1.30 -2.30	Special Schedule	4	11.40 -	12.30	4	1.30	-2.30	Special Schedule	4	11.40 -	12.30	4	1.30	-2.30	e	4	11.40 -	12.30	
ne		3	11.35 -12.30		3	10.40 -				-12.30		al Schedu	3		11.30	3		-12.30	Special Schedule	3	10.40 -	11.30
programi		2	10.30 -11.25		2	9.50	-10.40	2	10.30	-11.25		2	9.50	-10.40	2	10.30	c7:11-	Specia	2	9.50	-10.40	
Details of the programme		-	9.30 -10.30		-	9.00	-9.50	1	9.30	-10.30		-	9.00	-9.50	-	9.30	- 10.30		-	9.00	-9.50	
Dei	Programme and Venue				I	L			L			L	<u>.</u>							L		
0+°C	Date																					
SI.	10 No					[-						12									

LEAVE RECORD

END OF SEMESTER	22.11.24	28.03.25	05.12.24	23.06.25	15.11.24	28.03.25
LAST DATE OF UPLOAD- ING FEEDBACK	20.11.24	25.03.25	03.12.24	21.06.25	13.11.24	15.03.25
DATEFORUPLOADING SYAAMJANAENU	13.11.24	08.04.25	05.12.24	23.06.25	15.11.24	28.03.25
DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF UNIVERSITY EXEMINATIONS	06.11.24	02.04.25	25.11.24	11.06.25	05.11.24	21.03.25
DATE OF PUBLICATION OF INTERNAL MARKS	28.10.24	24.03.25	17.11.24	03.06.25	27.10.24	13.03.25
DATE OF CONCLUSION OF CLASSROOM ENGAGEMENTS	26.10.24	22.03.25	15.11.24	01.06.25	25.10.24	11.03.25
DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF NUTENIMAXE JANAEINI	09.10.24	04.03.25	29.10.24	19.03.25	27.09.24	17.02.25
LAST DATE OF DADING APC	25.10.24	18.03.25	15.11.24	02.06.25	29.10.24	11.03.25
NOITAATZIƏA MAXƏ 40 ƏTAD	06.09.24	14.01.25	27.08.24	18.01.25	14.08.24	01.01.25
DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF SEMESTER	01.07.24	02.12.24	17.07.24	06.12.24	01.07.24	18.11.24
SEMESTER	I SEMESTER	II SEMESTER	III SEMESTER	IV SEMESTER	VSEMESTER	VI SEMESTER
	рате ог Соммеисемеит ог seмester рате ог ехем весі стватіои орте ог ехем весі стватіои рате ог соммеисемеит ог орте ог соммеисемеит ог ог илтевиа маккз об илтевиа маккз об илтевиа маккз об и орте ог ор ор об и семеит ог об и ор об и в об ор об и ор об о	 PATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF SEMESTER COMMENCEMENT SEMESTER COMMENCEMENT SEMESTER COMMENT SE	ObservedObserve	Image: constraint of the constra	Image: Normalized State S	COMMENCEMENTEDCOMMENCEMENTOF SEMESTERCOMMENCEMENTORCOMMENCEMENTOR SEMESTERCOMMENCEMENTORCOMMENCEMENTORCOMMENCEMENTORCOMMENCEMENTOR2406.09.2425.10.2406.09.2425.10.2406.09.2425.10.2414.01.2518.03.252418.01.2518.01.2519.03.252418.01.2518.01.2519.03.252418.01.252519.03.252413.11.242511.06.252511.06.252413.11.242511.06.252511.06.252611.06.252713.02.252713.02.252810.06.2529.10.2425.11.2420.11.2411.106.2521.106.2511.06.2521.102425.11.2421.102425.11.2421.102425.11.2421.102425.11.2421.102425.11.2421.102425.11.2421.102421.102521.102421.12421.102421.124 </td

SULLAMUSALAM SCIENCE COLLEGE

	END OF SEMESTER	20.11.24	06.06.25	05.12.24	23.06.25
	LAST DATE OF UPLOADING FEEDBACK	18.11.24	04.06.25	03.12.24	15.06.25
	ROFEFOR UPLODPING SYRAM JANRETNI	20.11.24	11.06.25	05.12.24	23.06.25
-25	DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF UNI- VERSITY EXEMINATIONS	11.11.24	02.06.25	25.11.24	18.06.25
ACADEMIC SCHEDULE (PG) 2024-25	DATE OF PUBLICATION OF IN- TERNAL MARKS	07.11.24	25.05.25	17.11.24	10.06.25
EDULE (I	DATE OF CONCLUSION OF CLASSROOM ENGAGEMENTS	05.11.24	23.05.25	15.11.24	08.06.25
MIC SCH	DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF SUOITANIMAXE JANAETNI	28.10.24	22.03.25	21.10.24	03.06.25
ACADE	ΟΥΑ ϿΝΙΟΑΟΙΑΟ ΤΟ ΤΖΑΟ ΤΖΑΟ	01.11.24	23.05.25	18.11.24	06.06.25
	AD ATE OF MAXA REGISTRATION	14.08.24	03.01.25	27.08.24	18.01.25
	DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF SEMESTER	01.07.24	21.11.24	17.07.24	06.12.24
	SEMESTER	ISEMESTER	II SEMESTER	III SEMESTER	IV SEMESTER

SULLAMUSALAM SCIENCE COLLEGE

ACADEMIC RECORD

ODD SEMESTER		GI	RADE/MARK		
Subject	Test	Assignment	Seminar/ Viva	Attendance	Total Grade/ Mark

EVEN SEMESTER	GRADE/MARK									
Subject	Test	Assignment	Seminar/ Viva	Attendance	Total Grade/ Mark					

IMPORTANT NOTES



TIME TABLE (ODD SEMESTER)

DAYS	1 HOUR	II HOUR	III HOUR	IV HOUR	V HOUR	VI HOUR
MON						
TUES						
WED						
THU						
FRI						

TIME TABLE (EVEN SEMESTER)

DAYS	1 HOUR	II HOUR	III HOUR	IV HOUR	V HOUR	VI HOUR
MON						
TUES						
WED						
THU						
FRI						